



Director: Brigid Laffan With the support of: Sarah Beck, Mei Lan Goei, Ingo Linsenmann and Elena Torta Graphic Designer: Giorgio Giamberini

Table of Contents



Appendix I

RSCAS Academic Publications 2016 Page 1



Appendix II

Outreach Page 20



Appendix III

Research Projects, Schools and Programmes active in 2016

Page 25



Appendix IV

Conferences and Workshops 2016

Page 27



Appendix V

Seminars, Lectures and Working Groups

Page 31



Appendix VI

Training Courses
Page 34



Appendix VI

Co-financed EUI Events
Page 37



Appendix VIII

People Page 38

Appendix I

RSCAS Academic Publications 2016

(Extract from Cadmus on 15 March 2017: 427 publications)

RSCAS Academic Publications 2016	427
Books	43
Chapters	106
Articles	82
Working Papers	84
Research Reports	71
Lectures/Policy Briefs & Papers	41

Books

ALLEN, Franklin, CARLETTI, Elena, GRAY, Joanna, GULATI, Mitu (ed/s); Filling the gaps in governance: the case of Europe; Florence: European University Institute; London: Brevan Howard Centre at Imperial College; Milan: Baffi Carefin, Bocconi University, 2016, RSCAS, Florence School of Banking and Finance;

BRIGHTMAN, Marc, FAUSTO, Carlos, GROTTI, Vanessa (ed/s); Ownership and nurture: studies in native Amazonian property relations; Oxford; New York: Berghahn, 2016;

CASSIS, Youssef, COLLI, Andrea, SCHRÖTER, Harm G. (ed/s); The performance of European business in the twentieth century; Oxford: Oxford University Press, 2016;

CASSIS, Youssef, DE LUCA, Giuseppe, FLORIO, Massimo (ed/s); Infrastructure finance in Europe: insights into the history of water, transport, and telecommunications; Oxford: Oxford University Press, 2016, Oxford scholarship online; Economics and Finance module;

CASSIS, Youssef, GROSSMAN, Richard S., SCHENK, Catherine R. (ed/s); *The Oxford handbook of banking and financial history*; Oxford: Oxford University Press, 2016, Oxford handbooks;

CASTELLI GATTINARA, Pietro; *The politics of migration in Italy: perspectives on local debates and party competition;* Abingdon, Oxon; New York: Routledge, 2016, Extremism and Democracy;

CHETAIL, Vincent, DE BRUYCKER, Philippe, MAIANI,

Francesco (ed/s); Reforming the common European asylum system: the New European refugee law; Boston: Brill Nijhoff, 2016, Immigration and asylum law and policy in Europe; 39;

CICCHI, Lorenzo; *Is Euro-voting truly supranational?*: national affiliation and political group membership in the European Parliament; Pisa: Pisa University Press, 2016, Scienza politica; 9;

CLOSA, Carlos, CASINI, Lorenzo, SENDER, Omri; Comparative regional integration: governance and legal models; Cambridge: Cambridge University Press, 2016, Integration through law: the role of law and the rule of law in ASEAN integration; 10;

CLOSA, Carlos, KOCHENOV, Dimitry (ed/s); Reinforcing rule of law oversight in the European Union; Cambridge: Cambridge University Press, 2016;

CLOSA, Carlos, PALESTINI CÉSPEDES, Stefano, CASTILLO ORTIZ, Pablo; Regional organisations and mechanisms for democracy protection in Latin America, the Caribbean, and the European Union; Hamburg: EU LAC Foundation, 2016; Global Governance Programme;

DE FEO, Alfredo, LAFFAN, Brigid (ed/s); *EU own resources: momentum for a reform?*; Florence: European University Institute, RSCAS, 2016, Global Governance Programme;

DE WITTE, Bruno, MAYORAL DÍAZ-ASENSIO, Juan Antonio, JAREMBA, Urszula, WIND, Marlene, PODSTAWA, Karolina (ed/s); National courts and EU law: new issues, theories and methods; Cheltenham; Northampton: Edward Elgar Publishing, 2016, Judicial review and cooperation; [EUDO];

DI MAURO, Danilo, KROTZ, Ulrich, WRIGHT, Katerina; *EU's global engagement : a database of CSDP military operations and civilian missions worldwide. Codebook*; Florence: European University Institute, 2016;

DZANKIC, Jelena, KACARSKA, Simonida, PANTIC, Natasa (ed/s); *The Europeanisation of citizenship governance in south-east Europe;* Abingdon; Oxon: Routledge, 2016; [GLOBALCIT];

FINGER, Matthias, JAAG, Christian (ed/s); *The Routledge companion to network industries*; Abingdon; New York: Routledge, 2016, Routledge companions in business, management and accounting;

GALLO, Ester, SCRINZI, Francesca; *Migration, masculinities and reproductive labour: men of the home*; London: Palgrave Macmillan, 2016, Migration, Diasporas and citizenship, Vol. 1;

GUIDI, Mattia; *Competition policy enforcement in EU member states: what is independence for?*; London: Palgrave Macmillan, 2016, European administrative governance;

HARTLAPP, Miriam, WIESNER, Claudia (ed/s); Gewaltenteilung und Demokratie im Mehrebenensystem der EU: neu, anders – oder weniger legitim?; Special issue of Zeitschrift für Politikwissenschaft (ZPol); Journal of political



science, 2016, Vol. 26, No. 1;

HEUPEL, Monika, REINOLD, Theresa (ed/s); *The rule of law in global governance;* London: Palgrave Macmillan, 2016;

HOEGENAUER, Anna-Lena, NEUHOLD, Christine, CHRISTIANSEN, Thomas; Parliamentary administrations in the European Union; London: Palgrave MacMillan, 2016, European administrative governance;

HOEKMAN, Bernard M., MAVROIDIS, Petros C.; The World Trade Organization: law, economics, and politics. Second edition; Abingdon; London; New York: Routledge, 2016, Global institutions;

HOOGHE, Liesbet, MARKS, Gary; *Community, scale, and regional governance: a postfunctionalist theory of governance, Volume II;* Oxford: Oxford University Press, 2016, Transformations in governance;

HOOGHE, Liesbet, MARKS, Gary, SCHAKEL, Arjan H., CHAPMAN OSTERKATZ, Sandra, NIEDZWIECKI, Sara, SHAIR-ROSENFIELD, Sarah; Measuring regional authority: a postfunctionalist theory of governance, Volume I; Oxford: Oxford University Press, 2016, Transformations in governance;

IGLESIAS-RODRÍGUEZ, Pablo, TRIANDAFYLLIDOU, Anna, GROPAS, Ruby (ed/s); After the financial crisis: shifting legal, economic and political paradigms; London: Palgrave Macmillan, 2016, Palgrave Studies in European Political Sociology, 1;

KIRCHNER, Emil J., CHRISTIANSEN, Thomas, DORUSSEN, Han (ed/s); Security relations between China and the European Union: from convergence to cooperation?; Cambridge: Cambridge University Press, 2016;

LAFFAN, Brigid (ed/s); Europe's union in crisis: tested and contested; Special issue of West European politics, 2016, Vol. 39, No. 5;

MAGONE, José M., LAFFAN, Brigid, SCHWEIGER, Christian (ed/s); Core-periphery relations in the European Union: power and conflict in a dualist political economy; Abingdon, Oxon; London; New York: Routledge, 2016, Routledge/UACES contemporary European studies; 32;

MARZOUKI, Nadia, MCDONNELL, Duncan, ROY, Olivier (ed/s); Saving the people: how populists hijack religion; London: Hurst & Company, 2016; [RELIGIOWEST];

MAVROIDIS, Petros C.; The regulation of international trade: the WTO agreements on trade in goods (Vol. 2); Cambridge: MIT Press, 2016;

MAVROIDIS, Petros C.; *The regulation of international trade: GATT (Vol. 1)*; Cambridge: MIT Press, 2016;

NARBONE, Luigi, FAVIER, Agnès, COLLOMBIER, Virginie (ed/s); Inside wars: local dynamics of conflicts in Syria and Libya; Florence: European University Institute, 2016; EUI RSCAS, Middle East Directions (MED);

PORTO, Antônio José Maristrello, DA COSTA LEITE

BORGES, Danielle, LUKIC, Melina de Souza Rocha, SAMPAIO, Patrícia (ed/s); Superendividamento no Brasil: volume II; Curitiba: Juruá editora, 2016, Coleção FGV Direito Rio:

PRIMO BRAGA, Carlos A., HOEKMAN, Bernard M. (ed/s); Future of the global trade order; Florence: European University Institute, 2016; Global Governance Programme, IMD; Co-funded by IMD's Research Department and Philip Morris International.;

RAJKOVIC, Nikolas, AALBERTS, Tanja E., GAMMELTOFT-HANSEN, Thomas (ed/s); The power of legality: practices of international law and their politics; New York: Cambridge University Press, 2016; Global Governance Programme;

RIXEN, Thomas, VIOLA, Lora Anne, ZÜRN, Michael (ed/s); Historical institutionalism and international relations: explaining institutional development in world politics; Oxford: Oxford University Press, 2016;

ROY, Olivier; Le djihad et la mort; Lonrai: Seuil, 2016;

RUBINI, Luca, HAWKINS, Jennifer (ed/s); What shapes the law?: reflections on the history, law, politics and economics of international and European subsidy disciplines; Florence: European University Institute, 2016, Global Governance Programme;

SANFILIPPO, Marco, WEINAR, Agnieszka (ed/s); Chinese migration and economic relations with Europe; Abingdon; New York: Routledge, 2016, Routledge contemporary China series; [Migration Policy Centre]; This book is a result of a pilot research project conducted at and funded by the Migration Policy Centre (MPC), European University Institute, Florence, Italy, 2012-2013;

TORRITI, Jacopo; *Peak energy demand and demand side response*; Abingdon; New York: Routledge, 2016, Routledge explorations in environmental studies;

TRIANDAFYLLIDOU, Anna (ed/s); Routledge handbook of immigration and refugee studies; Abingdon; New York: Routledge, 2016; [Global Governance Programme];

TRIANDAFYLLIDOU, Anna, ISAAKYAN, Irina (ed/s); High-skill migration and recession: gendered perspectives; London: Palgrave Macmillan, 2016, Migration, Diasporas and Citizenship;

VAUCHEZ, Antoine; *Democratizing Europe*; Basingstoke; New York: Palgrave Pivot, 2016, Europe in transition: the NYU European studies series;

Contributions to book

ACHILLI, Luigi; Irregular migration to the EU and human smuggling in the Mediterranean: the nexus between organized crime and irregular migration; IEMed (ed.), IEMed



Mediterranean yearbook 2016: mobility and refugee crisis in the Mediterranean, IEMed: Barcelona, 2016, pp. 98-103; [Migration Policy Centre];

ACHILLI, Luigi; In rotta verso l'Europa: note di campo sugli spostamenti dei richiedenti asilo siriani verso l'Unione Europea; Corrado BONIFAZI and Massimo LIVI BACCI (eds), Profughi, Firenze: Associazione Neodemos, 2016, pp. 30-47; [Migration Policy Centre];

ANGELI, Danai, TRIANDAFYLLIDOU, Anna; Europe; Marie MCAULIFFE and Frank LAZCKO (eds), Migrant smuggling data and research: a global review of the emerging evidence base, Geneva: International Organization for Migration (IOM), 2016, pp. 105-136;

ASCARI, Sergio; *Strategic challenges in the natural gas market*; Matthias FINGER and Christian JAAG (eds), The Routledge companion to network industries, Abingdon; New York: Routledge, 2016, Routledge companions in business, management and accounting, pp. 312-324; [Florence School of Regulation];

AUER, Stefan; Will the centre hold?: Germany, Ireland and Slovakia and the crisis of the European project; José M. MAGONE, Brigid LAFFAN and Christian SCHWEIGER (eds), Core-periphery relations in the European Union: power and conflict in a dualist political economy, Abingdon, Oxon; London; New York: Routledge, 2016, Routledge/UACES contemporary European studies; 32, pp. 72-86;

BEST, Edward, CHRISTIANSEN, Thomas; *Regionalism in international affairs*; John BAYLIS, Steve SMITH and Patricia OWENS (eds), The globalisation of world politics. 7th ed., Oxford: Oxford University Press, 2016, pp. 363-383;

BONGARDT, Annette, SANTOS NEVES, Miguel; The transformation of the Chinese business community in Portugal in the context of crisis and of China's "go global"; Marco SANFILIPPO and Agnieszka WEINAR (eds), Chinese migration and economic relations with Europe, Abingdon; New York: Routledge, 2016, Routledge contemporary China series, pp. 82-115; [Migration Policy Centre];

BOVENS, Mark, CURTIN, Deirdre; An unholy trinity of EU presidents?: political accountability of EU executive power; Damian CHALMERS, Markus JACHTENFUCHS and Christian JOERGES (eds), The end of the eurocrats dream: adjusting to European diversity, Cambridge: Cambridge University Press, 2016, pp. 190-217;

BRIGHTMAN, Marc, FAUSTO, Carlos, GROTTI, Vanessa; *Introduction: altering ownership in Amazonia*; Marc BRIGHTMAN, Carlos FAUSTO and Vanessa GROTTI (eds), Ownership and nurture: studies in native Amazonian property relations, Oxford; New York: Berghahn, 2016, pp. 1-25;

CAFAGGI, Fabrizio; *Transnational private regulation: regulating private regulators;* Sabino CASSESE (ed.), Research handbook on global administrative law, Cheltenham: Edward Elgar, 2016, pp. 212-241;

CASSARINO, **Jean-Pierre**; *Return migration and development*:

the significance of migration cycles; Anna TRIANDAFYLLIDOU (ed.), Routledge handbook of immigration and refugee studies, Abingdon; New York, Routledge, 2016, pp. 216-222;

CASSIS, Youssef, DE LUCA, Giuseppe, FLORIO, Massimo; Introduction: the history of European infrastructure finance: an analytical framework; Youssef CASSIS, Giuseppe DE LUCA and Massimo FLORIO (eds), Infrastructure finance in Europe: insights into the history of water, transport, and telecommunications, Oxford: Oxford University Press, 2016, Oxford scholarship online; Economics and Finance module, pp. 1-37;

CASSIS, Youssef; *Economic and financial crises*; Jürgen KOCKA and Marcel VAN DER LINDEN (eds), Capitalism: the re-emergence of a historical concept, London; New York: Bloomsbury Academic, 2016, pp. 13-31;

CASSIS, Youssef, COLLI, Andrea, SCHRÖTER, Harm G.; The performance of European enterprise during the twentieth century: general overview; Youssef CASSIS, Andres COLLI and Harm G. SCHRÖTER (eds), The performance of European business in the twentieth century, Oxford: Oxford University Press, 2016, pp. 3-20;

CASSIS, Youssef; International financial centres; Youssef CASSIS, Richard S. GROSSMAN and Catherine R. SCHENK (eds), The Oxford handbook of banking and financial history, Oxford: Oxford University Press, 2016, pp. 293-319;

CASSIS, Youssef; *Private banks and private banking*; Youssef CASSIS, Richard S. GROSSMAN and Catherine R. SCHENK (eds), The Oxford handbook of banking and financial history, Oxford: Oxford University Press, 2016, pp. 27-109;

CASSIS, Youssef; Infrastructure investments and the shaping of modern finance; Youssef CASSIS, Giuseppe DE LUCA and Massimo FLORIO (eds), Infrastructure finance in Europe: insights into the history of water, transport, and telecommunications, Oxford: Oxford University Press, 2016, Oxford scholarship online; Economics and Finance module, pp. 81-92;

CASSIS, Youssef, DALMASSO, Anne, VERNUS, Pierre; *The performance of French business in the twentieth century;* Youssef CASSIS, Andres COLLI and Harm G. SCHRÖTER (eds), The performance of European business in the twentieth century, Oxford: Oxford University Press, 2016, pp. 81-80;

CASSIS, Youssef, GOURVISH, Terry; The performance of British business in the twentieth century; Youssef CASSIS, Andres COLLI and Harm G. SCHRÖTER (eds), The performance of European business in the twentieth century, Oxford: Oxford University Press, 2016, pp. 72-80;

CASSIS, Youssef, GROSSMAN, Richard S., SCHENK, Catherine R.; General introduction; Youssef CASSIS, Richard S. GROSSMAN and Catherine R. SCHENK (eds), The Oxford handbook of banking and financial history, Oxford: Oxford University Press, 2016, pp. 1-15;

CASSIS, Youssef; *Financial history and history;* Youssef CASSIS, Richard S. GROSSMAN and Catherine R. SCHENK



(eds), The Oxford handbook of banking and financial history, Oxford: Oxford University Press, 2016, pp. 17-40;

CHRISTIANSEN, Thomas, KIRCHNER, Emil J., DORUSSEN, Han; Against the odds: (considerable) convergence and (limited) cooperation in EU-China security relations; Emil J. KIRCHNER, Thomas CHRISTIANSEN and Han DORUSSEN (eds), Security relations between China and the European Union: from convergence to cooperation?, Cambridge: Cambridge University Press, 2016, pp. 229-247;

CHRISTIANSEN, Thomas, RASMUSSON, Clemens; Choir or cacophony?: European diplomacy towards Asia; Wilhelm HOFMEISTER and Jan MELISSEN (eds), Rethinking international institutions: diplomacy and impact on emerging world order, Singapore: Konrad-Adenauer-Stiftung (KAS), 2016, pp. 25-38;

CLAES, Monica, DE WITTE, Bruno; Competences: codification and contestation; Adam LAZOWSKI and Steven BLOCKMANS (eds), Research handbook on EU institutional law, Cheltenham; Northampton: Edward Elgar, 2016, pp. 46-87;

CLOSA, Carlos; Reinforcing EU monitoring of the rule of law: normative arguments, institutional proposals and the procedural limitations; Carlos CLOSA and Dimitry KOCHENOV (eds), Reinforcing rule of law oversight in the European Union, Cambridge: Cambridge University Press, 2016, pp. 15-35;

COOPER, Ian; The interparliamentary conference on stability, economic coordination and governance (the 'Article 13 conference'); Nicola LUPO and Cristina FASONE (eds), Interparliamentary cooperation in the composite European Constitution, Oxford; Portland: Hart Publishing, 2016, pp. 247-267;

COTICCHIA, Fabrizio; The military impact of foreign fighters on the battlefield: the case of the ISIL; Andrea DE GUTTRY, Francesca CAPONE and Christophe PAULUSSEN (eds), Foreign fighters under international law and beyond, Hague: T.M.C. Asser Press, 2016, pp. 121-138;

CURRIE, Thomas, TURCHIN, Peter, BEDNAR, Jenna, RICHERSON, Peter J., SCHWESINGER, Georg, STEINMO, Sven, WACZIARG, Romain, WALLIS, John; Evolution of institutions and organizations; David S. WILSON and Alan P. KIRMAN (eds), Complexity and evolution: toward a new synthesis for economics, Cambridge: MIT Press, 2016, Ernst Strungmann forum, pp. ...;

CURTIN, Deirdre, HILLEBRANDT, Maarten; Transparency in the EU: constitutional overtones, institutional dynamics, and the escape hatch of secrecy; Adam LAZOWSKI and Steven BLOCKMANS (eds), Research handbook on EU institutional law, Cheltenham; Northampton: Edward Elgar Publishing, 2016, Research handbooks in European law, pp. 190-219;

CURTIN, Deirdre; *The European Union and executive power;* Dennis PATTERSON and Anna SÖDERSTEN (eds), A companion to European Union law and international law, Malden: John Wiley & Sons, 2016, pp. 109-118;

DA COSTA LEITE BORGES, Danielle; Individual inputs

and collective outputs: understanding the structural benefits of individual litigation on healthcare in Brazil; Marlies HESSELMAN, Antenor Hallo DE WOLF and Brigit TOEBES (eds), Socio-economic human rights in essential public services provision, Oxon; New York: Routledge, 2016, Human rights and international law, pp. 241-255;

DA COSTA LEITE BORGES, Danielle, WOLCKMER, Maria de Fátima, SCHUMACHER, Mercedes; Reflexões em torno do consumo ético: uma avaliação das medidas de prevenção do superendividamento; Antônio José Maristrello PORTO, Danielle BORGES, Melina de Souza Rocha LUKIC and Patrícia Regina Pinheiro SAMPAIO (eds), Superendividamento no Brasil: volume II, Curitiba: Juruá Editora, 2016, Coleção FGV Direito Rio, pp. 97-119;

DE BRUYCKER, Philippe, TSOURDI, Evangelia (Lilian); Building the common European asylum system beyond legislative harmonisation: practical cooperation, solidarity and external dimension; Vincent CHETAIL, Philippe DE BRUYCKER and Francesco MAIANI (eds), Reforming the common European asylum system: the New European refugee law, Boston: Brill Nijhoff, 2016, Immigration and asylum law and policy in Europe; 39, pp. 471-538;

DE FEO, Alfredo; *EU own resources: momentum for a reform?*; Alfredo DE FEO and Brigid LAFFAN (eds), EU own resources: momentum for a reform?, Florence: European University Institute, RSCAS, 2016, Global Governance Programme, pp. 59-64;

DE WITTE, Bruno; *Cultural policy justifications*; Panos KOUTRAKOS, Niamh Nic SHUIBHNE and Phil SYRPIS (eds), Exceptions from EU free movement law: derogation, justification and proportionality, Oxford: Hart Publishing, 2016, Modern studies in European law, pp. 131-142;

DE WITTE, Bruno; *The preliminary ruling dialogue: three types of questions posed by national courts;* Bruno DE WITTE, Juan A. MAYORAL, Urszula JAREMBA, Marlene WIND and Karolina PODSTAWA (eds), National courts and EU law: new issues, theories and methods, Cheltenham; Northampton: Edward Elgar Publishing, 2016, Judicial review and cooperation, pp. 15-25; [EUDO];

DE WITTE, Bruno; *The decision-making process*; Dennis PATTERSON and Anna SÖDERSTEN (eds), A companion to European Union law and international law, Malden: John Wiley & Sons, 2016, pp. 95-108;

DENOV, Myriam, RICARD-GUAY, Alexandra, GREEN, Amber; *Girl soldiers and the complexities of demobilization and reintegration;* Simona SHARONI, Julia WELLAND, Linda STEINER and Jennifer PEDERSEN (eds), Handbook on gender and war, Cheltenham; Northampton: Edward Elgar Publishing, 2016, International handbooks on gender, pp. 550-571;

DZANKIC, Jelena; *Migration, citizenship and postnational membership*; Anna TRIANDAFYLLIDOU (ed.), Routledge handbook on immigration and refugee studies, Abingdon; New York: Routledge, 2016, Routledge international handbooks, pp. 163-168;



DZANKIC, Jelena; *Religion and identity in Montenegro;* Ines ANGELI MURZAKU (ed.), Monasticism in Eastern Europe and the former Soviet Republics, London: Routledge, 2016, Routledge religion, society and government in Eastern Europe and the former Soviet states, pp. 110-129;

DZANKIC, Jelena; The unbearable lightness of Europeanisation : extradition policies and the erosion of sovereignty in the post-Yugoslav states; Jelena DZANKIC, Simonida KACARSKA and Natasa PANTIC (eds), The Europeanisation of citizenship governance in south-east Europe, Abingdon; Oxon: Routledge, 2016, pp. 11-26;

DZANKIC, Jelena, KACARSKA, Simonida, PANTIC, Natasa, SHAW, Jo; Introduction: the governance of citizenship practices in the post-Yugoslav states: the impact of Europeanisation; Jelena DZANKIC, Simonida KACARSKA and Natasa PANTIC (eds.), The Europeanisation of citizenship governance in south-east Europe, Abingdon; Oxon: Routledge, 2016, pp. 1-10; [GLOBALCIT];

FARGUES, Philippe; *Demography and international migration;* Anna TRIANDAFYLLIDOU (ed.), Routledge handbook of immigration and refugee studies, Abingdon; New York, Routledge, 2016, pp. 41-55;

FINGER, Matthias, JAAG, Christian; *Introduction;* Matthias FINGER and Christian JAAG (eds), The Routledge companion to network industries, Abingdon; New York: Routledge, 2016, Routledge companions in business, management and accounting, pp. 1-6;

FINGER, Matthias, JAAG, Christian; *Conclusion;* Matthias FINGER and Christian JAAG (eds), The Routledge companion to network industries, Abingdon; New York: Routledge, 2016, Routledge companions in business, management and accounting, pp. 403-411;

FINGER, Matthias; European rail policy and regulation; Matthias FINGER and Christian JAAG (eds), The Routledge companion to network industries, Abingdon; New York: Routledge, 2016, Routledge companions in business, management and accounting, pp. 211-224;

GALLO, Ester, SCRINZI, Francesca; Männer und Männlichkeiten in der internationalen Teilung reproduktiver Arbeit; Michael MEUSER and Diana LENGERSDORF (eds), Männlichkeiten und der Strukturwandel von Erwerbsarbeit in globalisierten Gesellschaften: Diagnosen und Perspektiven, Weinheim: Beltz Verlagsgruppe Juventa, 2016, pp. 112-136;

GEDDES, Andrew; *Conclusion : citizenship and the practice of governance in south-east Europe;* Jelena DZANKIC, Simonida KACARSKA and Natasa PANTIC (eds), The Europeanisation of citizenship governance in south-east Europe, Abingdon; Oxon: Routledge, 2016, pp. 111-118;

GENSCHEL, Philipp, JACHTENFUCHS, Markus; Conflict-minimizing integration: how the EU achieves massive integration despite massive protest; Damian CHALMERS, Markus JACHTENFUCHS and Christian JOERGES (eds.), The end of the Eurocrats dream: adjusting to European diversity, Cambridge: Cambridge University Press, 2016, pp. 166-189;

GIGER, Nathalie, LEFKOFRIDI, Zoe; Alignment of objectives between parties and their electors: the role of personal salience in political representation; Marc BÜHLMANN and Jan FIVAZ (eds), Political representation: roles, representatives, and the represented, Abingdon, Oxon; New York: Routledge, Taylor & Francis Group, 2016, Routledge research on social and political elites; 7, pp. 135-151;

GIOVANNETTI, Giorgia, LANATI, Mauro; *Migration and development: a focus on Africa*; Anna TRIANDAFYLLIDOU (ed.), Routledge handbook of immigration and refugee studies, Abingdon; New York, Routledge, 2016, pp. 236-242;

GONZÁLEZ ENRÍQUEZ, Carmen, TRIANDAFYLLIDOU, Anna; Female high-skilled emigration from Southern Europe and Ireland after the crisis; TRIANDAFYLLIDOU, Anna and ISAAKYAN, Irina (eds), High skill migration and recession: gendered perspectives, London: Palgrave Macmillan, 2016, Migration, Diasporas and Citizenship, pp. 44-68;

GORI, Paula, PARCU, Pier Luigi; Electronic communications policy and regulation in Europe; Matthias FINGER and Christian JAAG (eds), The Routledge companion to network industries, Abingdon; New York: Routledge, 2016, Routledge companions in business, management and accounting, pp. 141-155;

GRABBE, Heather; 1. A new realpolitik. 2. The need for the transformational; Antonio MISSIROLI and Institute for Security Studies (eds), Towards an EU global strategy: consulting the experts, Paris: European Union Institute for Security Studies, 2016, pp. 105-106;

GRANDE, Edgar, HUTTER, Swen; The politicisation of Europe in public debates on major integration steps; Swen HUTTER, Edgar GRANDE and Hanspeter KRIESI (eds), Politicising Europe: integration and mass politics, Cambridge: Cambridge University Press, 2016, Collection of new essays, pp. 63-89; ERC POLCON project funded.;

GROPAS, Ruby; Creative resistance in times of economic crises: community engagement, non-capitalist practices and provoking shifts at the local level: from Catalonia to experiences in Greece; Pablo IGLESIAS-RODRIGUEZ, Anna TRIANDAFYLLIDOU and Ruby GROPAS (eds), After the financial crisis: shifting legal, economic and political paradigms, London: Palgrave Macmillan, 2016, Palgrave Studies in European Political Sociology, 1, pp. 215-240;

GROTTI, Vanessa, BRIGHTMAN, Marc; First contacts, slavery and kinship in Northeastern Amazonia; Marc BRIGHTMAN, Carlos FAUSTO and Vanessa GROTTI (eds), Ownership and nurture: studies in native Amazonian property relations, Oxford; New York: Berghahn, 2016, pp. 63-80;

GUIA, Aitana; El reto del nativismo a la pluralidad e igualdad en las democracias liberales; Manuela MESA (ed.), Retos inaplazables en el sistema international: anuario CEIPAZ 2015-2016, Madrid: Fundación cultura de Paz, 2016, pp. 107-120;

HERITIER, Adrienne, MOURY, Catherine, GRANAT, Katarzyna; The contest for power in delegated rulemaking;



Carl Fredrik BERGSTRÖM and Dominique RITLENG (eds), Rulemaking by the European Commission: the new system for delegation of powers, Oxford: Oxford University Press, 2016, pp. 105-129;

HEUPEL, Monika, REINOLD, Theresa; *Introduction: the rule of law in an era of multi-level governance and global legal pluralism;* Monika HEUPEL and Theresa REINOLD (eds.), The rule of law in global governance, London: Palgrave Macmillan, 2016, pp. 1-25;

HEUPEL, Monika; *Human rights protection in international organizations in the era of multi-level governance and legal pluralism;* Monika HEUPEL and Theresa REINOLD (eds.), The rule of law in global governance, London: Palgrave Macmillan, 2016, pp. 149-179;

HOEKMAN, Bernard M., MAVROIDIS, Petros C.; *A technical barriers to trade agreement for services?*; Pierre SAUVÉ and Martin ROY (eds), Research handbook on trade in services, Cheltenham; Northampton: Edward Elgar Publishing, 2016, Research handbooks on the WTO, pp. 243-267;

HOEKMAN, Bernard M., MAVROIDIS, Petros C.; Members only: embracing diversity in the WTO; Julien CHAISSE and Tsai-Lu LIN (eds), International economic law and governance: essays in honour of Mitsuo Matsushita, Oxford: Oxford University Press, 2016, pp. 351-366;

HOEKMAN, Bernard M.; The Bali trade facilitation agreement and rulemaking in the WTO: milestone, mistake or mirage?; Jagdish N. BHAGWATI, Pravin KRISHNA and Arvind PANAGARIYA (eds), The world trade system: trends and challenges, Cambridge: MIT Press, 2016, pp.;

HOEKMAN, Bernard M.; African trade integration and international production networks; Patrick LOW, Chiedu OSAKWE and Maika OSHIKAWA (eds), African perspectives on trade and the WTO: domestic reforms, structural transformation and global economic integration, Cambridge: Cambridge University Press, 2016, pp. 269-294;

IGLESIAS-RODRÍGUEZ, Pablo, TRIANDAFYLLIDOU, Anna, GROPAS, Ruby; From one-directional to multi-directional paradigm shifts; Pablo IGLESIAS-RODRIGUEZ, Anna TRIANDAFYLLIDOU and Ruby GROPAS (eds), After the financial crisis: shifting legal, economic and political paradigms, London: Palgrave Macmillan, 2016, Palgrave Studies in European Political Sociology, 1, pp. 335-345;

IGLESIAS-RODRÍGUEZ, Pablo, GROPAS, Ruby, TRIANDAFYLLIDOU, Anna; Has the financial crisis led to a paradigm shift?; Pablo IGLESIAS-RODRIGUEZ, Anna TRIANDAFYLLIDOU and Ruby GROPAS (eds), After the financial crisis: shifting legal, economic and political paradigms, London: Palgrave Macmillan, 2016, Palgrave Studies in European Political Sociology, 1, pp. 1-20;

IGLESIAS-RODRÍGUEZ, Pablo; Paradigm shift in financial-sector policymaking models: from industry- based to civil society-based EU financial services governance?; Pablo IGLESIAS-RODRIGUEZ, Anna TRIANDAFYLLIDOU and Ruby GROPAS (eds), After the financial crisis: shifting

legal, economic and political paradigms, London: Palgrave Macmillan, 2016, Palgrave Studies in European Political Sociology, 1, pp. 23-74;

ISAAKYAN, Irina, TRIANDAFYLLIDOU, Anna; Female high-skill migration in the 21st Century: the challenge of the recession; TRIANDAFYLLIDOU, Anna and ISAAKYAN, Irina (eds), High skill migration and recession: gendered perspectives, London: Palgrave Macmillan, 2016, Migration, Diasporas and Citizenship, pp. 3-21;

ISAAKYAN, Irina; *Integration paradigms in Europe and North America;* Anna TRIANDAFYLLIDOU (ed.), Routledge handbook of immigration and refugee studies, Abingdon; New York, Routledge, 2016, pp. 169-179;

KIRCHNER, Emil J., CHRISTIANSEN, Thomas, DORUSSEN, Han; EU-China security cooperation in context; Emil J. KIRCHNER, Thomas CHRISTIANSEN and Han DORUSSEN (eds), Security relations between China and the European Union: from convergence to cooperation?, Cambridge: Cambridge University Press, 2016, pp. 1-18;

KROTZ, Ulrich, SCHILD, Joachim; *Frankreich-unverzichtbarer Partner deutscher Europapolitik*; Katrin BÖTTGER and Mathias JOPP (eds), Handbuch der deutschen Europapolitik, Baden-Baden: Nomos, 2016, pp. 435-448;

LAFFAN, Brigid; Core-periphery dynamics in the euro area: from conflict to cleavage?; José M. MAGONE, Brigid LAFFAN and Christian SCHWEIGER (eds), Core-periphery relations in the European Union: power and conflict in a dualist political economy, Abingdon, Oxon; London; New York: Routledge, 2016, Routledge/UACES contemporary European studies; 32, pp. 19-34;

LAFFAN, Brigid, SCHWEIGER, Christian, MAGONE, José M.; Core-periphery relations in the European Union: some conclusions; José M. MAGONE, Brigid LAFFAN and Christian SCHWEIGER (eds), Core-periphery relations in the European Union: power and conflict in a dualist political economy, Abingdon, Oxon; London; New York: Routledge, 2016, Routledge/UACES contemporary European studies; 32, pp. 298-304;

LARSSON, Mats, ALTAMURA, Edoardo, CASSIS, Youssef; Commercial and financial services; Youssef CASSIS, Andres COLLI and Harm G. SCHRÖTER (eds), The performance of European business in the twentieth century, Oxford: Oxford University Press, 2016, pp. 256-275;

LIEBERT, Ulrike; 'TINA' revisited: why alternative narratives of the eurozone crisis matter; Pablo IGLESIAS-RODRIGUEZ, Anna TRIANDAFYLLIDOU and Ruby GROPAS (eds), After the financial crisis: shifting legal, economic and political paradigms, London: Palgrave Macmillan, 2016, Palgrave Studies in European Political Sociology, 1, pp. 303-334;

LIEBERT, Ulrike; *Gendering Europeanisation : making equality work in theory and practice;* Gabriel ABELS and Heather MACRAE (eds), Gendering European integration theory: engaging new dialogues, Opladen: Barbara Budrich Publishers, 2016, pp. 147-174;



LIEBERT, Ulrike; Hat die marktwirtschaftliche Demokratie im 21. Jahrhundert noch eine Chance? : die Europäische Währungsunion in der Finanzkrise; Daniel BRÜHLMEIER and Philippe MASTRONARDI (eds), Demokratie in der Krise: Analysen, Prozesse und Perspektiven, Zürich: Chronos, 2016, pp. 137-150;

MAGONE, José M., LAFFAN, Brigid, SCHWEIGER, Christian; *The European Union as a dualist political economy : understanding core-periphery relations;* José M. MAGONE, Brigid LAFFAN and Christian SCHWEIGER (eds), Coreperiphery relations in the European Union: power and conflict in a dualist political economy, Abingdon, Oxon; London; New York: Routledge, 2016, Routledge/UACES contemporary European studies; 32, pp. 1-16;

MARCHETTI, Sabrina; Resentment at the heart of Europe: narratives by Afro-Surinamese postcolonial migrant women in the Netherlands; Sandra PONZANESI and Gianmaria COLPANI (eds), Postcolonial transitions in Europe: contexts, practices and politics, London; New York: Rowman & Littlefield, 2016, pp. 133-148;

MARZOUKI, Nadia; The tea party and religion: between religious and historical fundamentalism; Nadia MARZOUKI, Duncan MCDONNELL and Olivier ROY (eds) - Saving the people: how populists hijack religion, London: Hurst & Company, 2016, pp. 149-166; [RELIGIOWEST];

MARZOUKI, Nadia, MCDONNELL, Duncan; Populism and religion; Nadia MARZOUKI, Duncan MCDONNELL and Olivier ROY (eds) - Saving the people: how populists hijack religion, London: Hurst & Company, 2016, pp. 1-11; [RELIGIOWEST];

MCDONNELL, Duncan; *The Lega Nord: the new saviour of Northern Italy*; Nadia MARZOUKI, Duncan MCDONNELL and Olivier ROY (eds) - Saving the people: how populists hijack religion, London: Hurst & Company, 2016, pp. 13-28; [RELIGIOWEST];

PARCU, Pier Luigi, STASI, Maria Luisa; Innovative and disruptive effects of the Internet on strategy in the communications and media markets; Matthias FINGER and Christian JAAG (eds), The Routledge companion to network industries, Abingdon; New York: Routledge, 2016, Routledge companions in business, management and accounting, pp. 271-285;

PETERS, Floris, VINK, Maarten Peter; *Naturalization and the socio-economic integration of immigrants: a life-course perspective*; Gary P. FREEMAN and Nikola MIRILOVIC (eds), Handbook on migration and social policy, Cheltenham; Northampton: Edward Elgar Publishing, 2016, pp. 362-376;

RAJKOVIC, Nikolas, AALBERTS, Tanja E., GAMMELTOFT-HANSEN, Thomas; Introduction: legality, interdisciplinarity, and the study of practices; Nikolas RAJKOVIC, Tanja E. AALBERTS and Thomas GAMMELTOFT-HANSEN (eds), The power of legality: practices of international law and their politics, New York: Cambridge University Press, 2016, pp. 1-25; [Global Governance Programme];

REILLY, James; *China: turning money into power;* Mark LEONARD (ed.), Connectivity wars: why migration, finance and trade are the geo-economic battlegrounds of the future, London: European Council on Foreign Relations, 2016, pp. 189-196; "Connectivity Wars" was realized as part of the Rethink: Europe project, a joint initiative of ECFR and Stiftung Mercator.;

RICARD-GUAY, Alexandra; Trafficking in human beings: fifteen years after the Palermo Protocol; Anna TRIANDAFYLLIDOU (ed.), Routledge handbook of immigration and refugee studies, Abingdon; New York, Routledge, 2016, pp. 354-360;

RIXEN, Thomas, VIOLA, Lora Anne; Historical institutionalism and international relations: towards explaining change and stability in international institutions; Thomas RIXEN, Lora Anne VIOLA and Michael ZÜRN (eds), Historical institutionalism and international relations: explaining institutional development in world politics, Oxford: Oxford University Press, 2016, pp. 3-35;

ROY, Olivier; *The French National Front : from Christian identity to laicité*; Nadia MARZOUKI, Duncan MCDONNELL and Olivier ROY (eds) - Saving the people : how populists hijack religion, London: Hurst & Company, 2016, pp. 79-93; [RELIGIOWEST];

ROY, Olivier; *Beyond populism: the conservative right, the courts, the churches and the concept of a Christian Europe;* Nadia MARZOUKI, Duncan MCDONNELL and Olivier ROY (eds) - Saving the people: how populists hijack religion, London: Hurst & Company, 2016, pp. 185-201; [RELIGIOWEST];

SCRINZI, Francesca; *I latinoamericani evangelici e il lavoro di cura*; Daniele FERRARI (ed.), Le minoranze religiose tra passato e futuro: atti del Convegno (Genova, 17 novembre 2015), Torino: Editrice Claudiana, 2016, Biblioteca universitaria Claudiana; 4, pp. 63-78;

SCRINZI, Francesca; *Care*; Juliette RENNES (ed.), Encyclopédie critique du genre: corps, sexualité, rapports sociaux, Paris: La Découverte, 2016, Hors collection Sciences Humaines, pp.;

STEINMO, Sven; *Historical institutionalism and experimental methods;* Orfeo FIORETOS, Tulia G. FALLETI and Adam SHEINGATE (eds), Oxford handbook of historical institutionalism, Oxford: Oxford University Press, 2016, Oxford Handbooks, pp. 107-123;

STEINMO, Sven; *Institutionalism*; James D. WRIGHT (ed.), International Encyclopedia of the Social & Behavioral Sciences (Vol.9). Second Edition, Amsterdam: Elsevier, 2015, pp. 181-185;

TIILIKAINEN, Teija, WIESNER, Claudia; Towards a political theory of EU parliamentarism; Pasi IHALAINEN, Cornelia ILIE and Kari PALONEN (eds), Parliament and parliamentarism: a comparative history of a European concept, New York: Berghahn Books, 2016, European conceptual history, pp. 292-310;



TRIANDAFYLLIDOU, Anna; Introduction; Anna TRIANDAFYLLIDOU (ed.), Routledge handbook of immigration and refugee studies, Abingdon; New York, Routledge, 2016, pp. 1-22;

TRIANDAFYLLIDOU, Anna; Governing irregular migration : transnational networks and national borders; Maurizio AMBROSINI (ed.), Europe: no migrant's land?, Milano: ISPI, 2016, pp. 31-48;

TRIANDAFYLLIDOU, Anna, ISAAKYAN, Irina; *Rethinking the gender dimension of high-skill migration*; TRIANDAFYLLIDOU, Anna and ISAAKYAN, Irina (eds), High skill migration and recession: gendered perspectives, London: Palgrave Macmillan, 2016, Migration, Diasporas and Citizenship, pp. 293-305;

TRIANDAFYLLIDOU, **Anna**; *Migrant smuggling*; Anna TRIANDAFYLLIDOU (ed.), Routledge handbook of immigration and refugee studies, Abingdon; New York, Routledge, 2016, pp. 346-353;

VINK, Maarten Peter, DE GROOT, Gerard-René; Citizenship policies in the European Union; Douglas J. BESHAROV and Mark Hugo LÓPEZ (eds), Adjusting to a world in motion: trends in migration and migration policy, Oxford; New York: Oxford University Press, 2016, International policy exchange series, pp. 209-231;

VINK, Maarten Peter, BAUBÖCK, Rainer, SHAW, Jo; A short history of comparative research on citizenship; Olivier VONK, Susan RUTTEN, Jan SMITS, Sjef VAN ERP, Ton HARTLIEF and Kid SCHWARZ (eds), Grootboek: Opstellen aangeboden aan Prof.mr. Gerard-René de Groot ter gelegenheid van zijn afscheid als hoogleraar rechtsvergelijking en internationaal privaatrecht aan de Universiteit Maastricht, Deventer: Wolters Kluwer, 2016, pp. 409-422;

VONK, Olivier, DUMBRAVA, Costica, VINK, Maarten Peter, DE GROOT, Gerard-René; Benchmarking the protection against statelessness in Europe; Laura VAN WAAS and Melanie KHANNA (eds), Solving statelessness, Nijmegen: Wolf Legal Publishers, 2016, pp. 163-190;

VÖSSING, Konstantin, WEBER, Till; The company makes the feast: party constellations, campaign context and issue voting in multi-party systems; André BLAIS, Jean-François LASLIER and Karine VAN DER STRAETEN (eds), Voting experiments. New York; Berlin: Springer, 2016, pp. 43-66;

WIESNER, Claudia; Gender in der Vergleichenden Politikwissenschaft; Hans-Joachim LAUTH, Marianne KNEUER, and Gert PICKEL (eds), Handbuch Vergleichende Politikwissenschaft, Wiesbaden: Springer VS, 2016, Springer reference; Sozialwissenschaften, pp. 209-220;

WIESNER, Claudia; The French EU referendum discourse in 2005: how is mediated discourse linked to voting intentions, voting behavior, and support?; Jürgen GRIMM, Leonie HUDDY, Peter SCHMIDT and Josef SEETHALER (eds), Dynamics of national identity: media and societal factors of what we are, London: Routledge, 2016, Routledge advances in sociology, pp. 334-349;

Articles

ACHILLI, Luigi; *Back to Syria?: conflicting patterns of mobility among Syrian refugees in Jordan;* Orient, 2016, Vol. 57, No. 1, pp. 7-13;

ANDRIGHETTO, Giulia, ZHANG, Nan, OTTONE, Stefania, PONZANO, Ferruccio, D'ATTOMA, John, STEINMO, Sven; Are some countries more honest than others?: evidence from a tax compliance experiment in Sweden and Italy; Frontiers in psychology, 2016, Vol. 7, Article 472, OnlineOnly; The research leading to these results has received funding from the European Research Council under the European Union's Seventh Framework Programme (FP7/2007-2013)/ERC Grant Agreement n. (295675).;

BARTOLINI, Laura, GROPAS, Ruby, TRIANDAFYLLIDOU, Anna; Drivers of highly skilled mobility from Southern Europe: escaping the crisis and emancipating oneself; Journal of ethnic and migration studies, 2016, OnlineFirst;

BEE, Cristiano, KAYA, Ayhan; *Between practices and demands: ambiguities, controversies and constrains in the emergence of active citizenship in Turkey;* Journal of Southeast Europe and Black Sea studies, 2016, OnlineFirst;

BELLO, Antonio, RENESES, Javier, MUÑOZ, Antonio, DELGADILLO, Andres; Probabilistic forecasting of hourly electricity prices in the medium-term using spatial interpolation techniques; International journal of forecasting, 2016, Vol. 32, No. 3, pp. 966–980; [Florence School of Regulation];

BLOCK, Juan, LEVINE, David K.; *Codes of conduct, private information and repeated games*; International journal of game theory, 2016, Vol. 45, No. 4, pp. 971–984;

CASSARINO, Jean-Pierre; Réadmission des migrants : les faux-semblants des partenariats euro-africains; Politique étrangère, 2016, No. 1, pp. 25-37; [BORDERLANDS];

CECCORULLI, Michela, COTICCHIA, Fabrizio; Italy's military intervention to face new security threats: an analysis of the national debate in three intervention cases of Darfur, Somalia and Haiti; Contemporary politics, 2016, Vol. 22, No. 4, pp. 412-431;

CHRISTIANSEN, Thomas; After the Spitzenkandidaten : fundamental change in the EU's political system?; West European politics, 2016, Vol.39, No.5, pp. 992-1010;

COOPER, Ian; The politicization of interparliamentary relations in the EU: constructing and contesting the 'Article 13 conference' on economic governance; Comparative European politics, 2016, Vol. 14, No. 2, pp. 196–214;

COTICCHIA, Fabrizio, DAVIDSON, Jason W.; The limits of radical parties in coalition foreign policy: Italy, hijacking, and the extremity hypothesis; Foreign policy analysis, 2016, OnlineFirst;

COTICCHIA, Fabrizio, MORO, Francesco N.; Learning from others?: emulation and transformation in the Italian



Armed forces since 2001; Armed forces & society, 2016, Vol. 42, No. 4, pp. 696-718;

DE GROOT RUIZ, Adrian, RAMER, Roald, SCHRAM, Arthur; *Formal versus informal legislative bargaining*; Games and economic behavior, 2016, Vol. 96, pp. 1-17;

DE HAUTECLOCQUE, Adrien; *Mécanismes de capacité et contrôle des aides d'État : quelle stratégie pour la Commission;* Revue Lamy de la concurrence, 2016, No. 52, pp. 32-41;

DE WITTE, Bruno; *The United Kingdom : towards exit from the EU or towards a different kind of membership?*; Quaderni costituzionali : rivista italiana di diritto costituzionale, 2016, Vol. 36, No. 3, pp. 581-583;

DEL SARTO, Raffaella A.; *Normative Empire Europe : the European Union, its borderlands, and the 'Arab Spring'*; Journal of common market studies, 2016, Vol. 54, No. 2, pp. 215–232; [BORDERLANDS];

DESTRADI, Sandra; *Reluctance in international politics : a conceptualization*; European journal of international relations, 2016, OnlineFirst;

DRAEGE, Jonas Bergan, CHIRONI, Daniela, DELLA PORTA, Donatella; Social movements within organisations: occupy parties in Italy and Turkey; South European society and politics, 2016, OnlineFirst;

DUINA, Francesco, LENZ, Tobias; *Regionalism and diffusion revisited : from final design towards stages of decision-making;* Review of international studies, 2016, Vol. 42, No. 4, pp. 773-797;

FARGUES, Philippe; Un million de migrants arrivés sans visa en Europe en 2015 : qui sont-ils?, Who are the million migrants who entered Europe without a visa in 2015?; Population & sociétés, 2016, No. 532, pp. 1-4;

FOSSATI, Laura, NORI, Michele; *Pastori in movimento*; Dislivelli, 2016, No. 64, pp. 19-22;

GALLO, Ester, SCRINZI, Francesca; Outsourcing elderly care to migrant workers: the impact of gender and class on the experience of male employers; Sociology, 2016, Vol. 50, No. 2, pp. 366-382;

GARZIA, Diego, DE ANGELIS, Andrea; Partisanship, leader evaluations and the vote: disentangling the new iron triangle in electoral research; Comparative European politics, 2016, Vol. 14, No. 5, pp. 604-625;

GENSCHEL, Philipp, JACHTENFUCHS, Markus; *More integration, less federation: the European integration of core state powers*; Journal of European public policy, 2016, Vol. 23, No. 1, pp. 42-59;

GROTTI, Vanessa, BRIGHTMAN, Marc; Narratives of the invisible autobiography, kinship, and alterity in native Amazonia; Social analysis, 2016, Vol. 60, No. 1, pp. 92–109;

GUARDIANCICH, Igor, GUIDI, Mattia; Formal independence of regulatory agencies and varieties of capitalism: a case of

institutional complementarity?; Regulation & governance, 2016, Vol. 10, No. 3, pp. 211–229; [BORDERLANDS];

HARTLAPP, Miriam, WIESNER, Claudia; Gewaltenteilung und Demokratie im EU-Mehrebenensystem; Zeitschrift für Politikwissenschaft (ZPol); Journal of political science, 2016, Vol. 26, No. 1, pp. 3-16;

HEDBERG, Masha; *Top-down self-organization: state logics, substitutional delegation, and private governance in Russia;* Governance, 2016, Vol. 29, No. 1, pp. 67-83;

HOEKMAN, Bernard M.; Revitalizing the global trading system: what could the G20 do?; China and world economy, 2016, Vol. 24, No. 4, pp. 35-54;

HOEKMAN, Bernard M.; Subsidies, spillovers and WTO rules in a value-chain world; Global policy, 2016, Vol. 7, No. 3, pp. 351-359;

KAPETANIOS, George, KHALAF, Lynda, MARCELLINO, Massimiliano; Factor based identification-robust inference in *IV regressions*; Journal of applied econometrics, 2016, Vol. 31, No. 5, pp. 821–842;

KAUPPI, Niilo, PALONEN, Kari, WIESNER, Claudia; *The politification and politicisation of the EU;* Redescriptions: political thought, conceptual history and feminist theory, 2016, Vol. 19, No. 1, pp. 72-90;

KAYA, Ayhan, BEE, Cristiano; *Youth anduin Turkey : engagement, participation and emancipation;* Journal of Southeast Europe and Black Sea studies, 2016, OnlineFirst;

KAYA, Ayhan; Europeanization of civil society in Turkey: legacy of the #Occupygezi movement; Turkish studies, 2016, FirstOnline;

KRIJTENBURG, Froukje, DE VOLDER, Eefje; How universal is UN 'peace'?: a comparative linguistic analysis of the United Nations and Giryama (Kenya) concepts of 'peace'; International journal of language and culture, 2015, Vol. 2, No. 2, pp. 194-218;

KROTZ, Ulrich, MAHER, Richard; *Europe's crises and the EU's 'big three*'; West European politics, 2016, Vol. 39, No. 5, pp. 1053-1072;

KUSCHMINDER, Katie; Strong ties, weak ties: exploring the role of networks in domestic worker migration from Ethiopia to the Middle East; Asian and Pacific migration journal, 2016, Vol. 25, No. 4, pp. 401-421;

KUSCHMINDER, Katie, KOSER, Khalid; *Afghans in Greece and Turkey seeking to migrate onward: decision-making factors and destination choices;* Migration policy practice, 2016, Vol. 6, No. 3, pp. 30-35;

LAFFAN, Brigid; *Europe's union in crisis : tested and contested (introduction);* West European politics, 2016, Vol. 39, No. 5, pp. 915-932;

LENZ, Tobias, BURILKOV, Alexandr; *Institutional pioneers in world politics : regional institution building and the influence*



of the European Union; European journal of international relations, 2016, OnlineFirst;

LUISI, Daniela, NORI, Michele; *Gli immigrati nella Strategia aree interne*; Dislivelli, 2016, No. 64, pp. 13-16;

MAHER, Richard; The rise of China and the future of the Atlantic Alliance; Orbis, 2016, Vol. 60, No. 3, pp. 366-381;

MAHER, Richard; *The elusive EU-China strategic partnership;* International affairs, 2016, Vol. 92, No. 4, pp. 959-976;

MCDONNELL, Duncan; *Populist leaders and coterie charisma*; Political studies, 2016, Vol. 64, No. 3, pp. 719–733;

MOLHO, Jeremie; *Mise aux normes et promotion internationale de la scène artistique d'Istanbul : l'émergence d'un système galeriste-curateur;* Anatoli CNRS éditions, 2016, No. 7, pp. 83-96;

MOUNTFORD, Andrew, RAPOPORT, Hillel; *Migration policy, African population growth and global inequality;* The world economy, 2016, Vol. 39, No. 4, pp. 543–556;

NORI, Michele; Shifting transhumances: migration patterns in Mediterranean pastoralism; La Lettre de veille di CIHEAM, 2016, No. 36; Migration Policy Centre, TRAMed Mediterranean Transhumances;

OKYAY, Aslı Selin, ZARAGOZA CRISTIANI, Jonathan; *The leverage of the gatekeeper: power and interdependence in the migration nexus between the European Union and Turkey;* International spectator, 2016, Vol. 51, No. 4, pp. 51-66;

PETERS, Floris, VINK, Maarten Peter, SCHMEETS, Hans; The ecology of immigrant naturalization: a life course approach in the context of institutional conditions; Journal of ethnic and migration studies, 2016, Vol. 42, No. 3, pp. 359-381;

PONZANO, Paolo; *L'intégration différenciée au sein de l'Union Européenne et la constitutionnalisation de la zone Euro*; Revue GRASPE, 2016, Vol. 26, pp. 38-48;

RAGKOS, Athanasios, NORI, Michele; The multifunctional pastoral systems in the Mediterranean EU and impact on the workforce; Options Méditerranéennes, 2016, Vol. 114, Série A: Colloquies and seminars, pp. 325-328;

RICARD-GUAY, Alexandra, DENOV, Myriam; *Narratives of ambivalence : the ethics of vulnerability and agency in research with girls in the sex trade;* Girlhood studies : an interdisciplinary journal, 2016, Vol. 9, No. 3, pp. 54–70;

ROSE, Amy, STONER, Robert, PÉREZ-ARRIAGA, Ignacio J.; *Prospects for grid-connected solar PV in Kenya : a systems approach*; Applied energy, 2016, Vol. 161, No. 1, pp. 583-590;

SAARILAHTI, Ilkka; Les innovations des procédures budgétaires de l'Union européenne. Douzième partie : le budget de l'Union pour 2015 – une procédure budgétaire particulièrement complexe. III. La procédure de conciliation; Revue de l'Union européenne, 2016, No. 596, pp. 171-175;

SAARILAHTI, Ilkka; Les innovations des procédures budgétaires de l'Union européenne. Treizième partie : le

budget de l'Union pour 2016 – un budget sous d'importantes contraintes. II. Le projet de budget pour 2016; Revue de l'Union européenne, 2016, No. 602, pp. 576-584;

SAARILAHTI, Ilkka; Les innovations des procédures budgétaires de l'Union européenne. Treizième partie : le budget de l'Union pour 2016 – un budget sous d'importantes contraintes. III. L'accord sur le budget pour 2016; Revue de l'Union européenne, 2016, No. 603, pp. 637-647;

SAARILAHTI, Ilkka; Les innovations des procédures budgétaires de l'Union européenne. Treizième partie : le budget de l'Union pour 2016 – un budget sous d'importantes contraintes. I. L'environnement budgétaire en 2015; Revue de l'Union européenne, 2016, No. 601, pp. 499-511;

SAARILAHTI, Ilkka; Les innovations des procédures budgétaires de l'Union européenne. Douzième partie : le budget de l'Union pour 2015 – une procédure budgétaire particulièrement complexe. I. L'environnement budgétaire en 2014; Revue de l'Union européenne, 2016, No. 594, pp. 56-64;

SAARILAHTI, Ilkka; Les innovations des procédures budgétaires de l'Union européenne. Douzième partie : le budget de l'Union pour 2015 – une procédure budgétaire particulièrement complexe. II. Le projet de budget initial pour 2015; Revue de l'Union européenne, 2016, No. 595, pp. 116-126;

SAARILAHTI, Ilkka; *Les innovations des procédures budgétaires de l'UE Douzième partie : le budget de l'Union pour 2015 - une procédure budgétaire particulièrement complexe. IV. Le nouveau project de budget et l'accord sur le budget pour 2015;* Revue de l'Union européenne, 2016, No. 596, pp. 176-191;

SCHLEIFER, Philip; *Private governance undermined : India and the roundtable on sustainable palm oil;* Global environmental politics, 2016, Vol. 16, No. 1, pp. 38-58;

SCHMITTER, Philippe C., LEFKOFRIDI, Zoe; *Neo-functionalism as a theory of disintegration;* Chinese political science review, 2016, Vol. 1, No. 1;

SCHRAM, Arthur; *Gordon Tullock and experimental public choice*; Constitutional political economy, 2016, Vol. 27, No. 2, pp. 214-226;

SUS, Monika; Member states as strategy-maker or strategy-taker? : analysing Polish involvement in the development of the EU Global strategy; Polish political science yearbook, 2016, Vol. 45, pp. 337–350;

SUS, Monika; Inventors and gatekeepers?: the EU Member States and the European External Action Service; Journal of regional security, 2016, Vol. 11, No. 1, pp. 55–74;

TIEZZI, Silvia, VERDE, Stefano F.; Differential demand response to gasoline taxes and gasoline prices in the U.S.; Resource and energy economics, 2016, Vol. 44, pp. 71-91;

TRENZ, Hans-Jörg, TRIANDAFYLLIDOU, Anna; Complex and dynamic integration processes in Europe: intra EU mobility and international migration in times of recession; Journal of ethnic and migration studies, 2016, OnlineFirst;



TRIANDAFYLLIDOU, Anna; *Governing migrant smuggling : a criminality approach is not sufficient;* Open democracy : free thinking for the world, 2016, OnlineOnly;

TYSZLER, Marcelo, SCHRAM, Arthur; *Information and strategic voting*; Experimental economics, 2016, Vol. 19, No. 2, pp. 360–381;

VAN APELDOORN, Jacobien, SCHRAM, Arthur; *Indirect reciprocity : a field experiment;* PLoS ONE, 2016, Vol. 11, No.4, e0152076, OnlineOnly;

VERDE, Stefano F., PAZIENZA, Maria Grazia; *Energy and climate hand-in-hand: financing RES-E support with carbon revenues;* Energy policy, 2016, Vol. 88, pp. 234-244;

WEBER, Matthias, SCHRAM, Arthur; *The non-equivalence of labour market taxes: a real-effort experiment;* The economic journal, 2016, OnlineFirst;

WIESNER, Claudia; Demokratie und Gewaltenteilung in der Euro-Finanzhilfenpolitik; Zeitschrift für Politikwissenschaft (ZPol); Journal of political science, 2016, Vol. 26, No. 1, pp. 231-247;

WIESNER, Claudia; *Re-scaling nationhood and the European Union in France and Germany;* Internationales Asienforum; International Quarterly for Asian Studies, 2016, Vol. 47, No. 1-2, pp. 103-127;

WIESNER, Claudia; Nationale Europadiskurse als Medien der Konstruktion europäischer Identität?: eine vergleichende Untersuchung der Pressediskurse zur Ratifikation des EU-Verfassungsvertrages in Frankreich und Deutschland in 2005; Politische Vierteljahresschrift (PVS), 2016, Vol. 57, No. 1, pp. 79-115;

WIESNER, Claudia; Capitalism, democracy, and the European Union; Zeitschrift für Vergleichende Politikwissenschaft; Comparative governance and politics, 2016, Vol. 10, No. 3-4, pp. 219-239;

WINSLETT, Gary; *How regulations became the crux of trade politics*; Journal of world trade, 2016, Vol. 50, No. 1. pp. 47-70;

WINSLETT, Gary; Differential threat perceptions: how transnational groups influence bilateral security relations; Foreign policy analysis, 2016, Vol. 12, No. 4, pp. 653-673;

WINSLETT, Gary; *Public opinion distribution and party competition in US trade policy*; The world economy, 2016, Vol. 39, No. 8, pp. 1128-1145;

WOZABAL, David, GRAF, Christoph, HIRSCHMANN, David; The effect of intermittent renewables on the electricity price variance; OR spectrum, 2016, Vol. 38, No. 3, pp. 687–709; [Florence School of Regulation];

YANG, Yang, ONDERSTAL, Sander, SCHRAM, Arthur; *Inequity aversion revisited*; Journal of economic psychology, 2016, Vol. 54, pp. 1-16.;

ZHANG, Nan, ANDRIGHETTO, Giulia, PONZANO, Ferruccio, OTTONE, Stefania, STEINMO, Sven; Willing to

pay?: tax compliance in Britain and Italy: an experimental analysis; PLOS One, 2016, Vol. 11, No. 2, e0150277; The research leading to these results has received funding from the European Research Council under the European Union's Seventh Framework Programme (FP7/2007-2013)/ERC Grant Agreement n. 295675.;

Working Papers

ADRIAENSEN, Johan, COREMANS, Evelyn; *Controlling covert integration in EU politics;* EUI RSCAS, 2016/27, Global Governance Programme-217;

AFESORGBOR, Sylvanus Kwaku; *The impact of economic sanctions on international trade: how do threatened sanctions compare with imposed sanctions?*; EUI MWP, 2016/15;

AFESORGBOR, Sylvanus Kwaku; Economic diplomacy in Africa: the impact of regional integration versus bilateral diplomacy on bilateral trade; EUI MWP, 2016/18;

AFESORGBOR, Sylvanus Kwaku, MAHADEVAN, Renuka; The impact of economic sanctions on income inequality of target states; EUI MWP, 2016/04;

AFESORGBOR, Sylvanus Kwaku; Revisiting the effect of regional integration on African trade: evidence from meta-analysis and gravity model; EUI MWP, 2016/10;

AHN, Dukgeun, ZANARDI, Maurizio; *China - HP-SSST : last part of growing pains?*; EUI RSCAS, 2016/48, Global Governance Programme-232;

BAIRD, Theodore (ed/s); *Defining human smuggling in migration research : an appraisal and critique*; EUI RSCAS, 2016/30, Migration Policy Centre;

BASSO, Adriano, CROCIONI, Pietro; *Would David be more likely to speak to Angela under national roaming?*; EUI RSCAS, 2016/57, Florence School of Regulation;

BERGH, Sylvia I.; Public sector governance reforms and 'advanced regionalization' in Morocco: what role for the European Union?; EUI RSCAS, 2016/56, BORDERLANDS;

BOLLYKY, Thomas J., MAVROIDIS, Petros C.; *Trade, social preferences and regulatory cooperation : the new WTO-think;* Florence : European University Institute, 2016; EUI RSCAS, 2016/47, Global Governance Programme-231;

BOURREAU, Marc, CAMBINI, Carlo, HOERNIG, Steffen; *Cooperative investment, access, and uncertainty;* EUI RSCAS, 2016/61, Florence School of Regulation;

BOWN, Chad P., BREWSTER, Rachel; *US-COOL retaliation* : *the WTO's article 22.6 arbitration*; EUI RSCAS, 2016/68, Global Governance Programme-244;

BOWN, Chad P., HILLMAN, Jennifer A.; Foot-and-mouth disease and Argentina's beef exports: the WTO's US – Animals dispute; EUI RSCAS, 2016/54, Global Governance Programme-236;



CALENDA, Davide; 'Sustainable recruitment' of foreigneducated nurses: ethical and work related issues: the case of Finland; EUI RSCAS, 2016/15, Global Governance Programme-213;

CAMBINI, Carlo, DE MASI, Sara, PACI, Andrea, RONDI, Laura; *The role of the state as controlling shareholder in the telecoms: incentive versus entrenchment theory;* EUI RSCAS, 2016/14, Florence School of Regulation;

CARRERA, Sergio, CASSARINO, Jean-Pierre, EL QADIM, Nora, LAHLOU, Mehdi, DEN HERTOG, Leonhard; EU-Morocco cooperation on readmission, borders and protection: a model to follow?; CEPS Paper in Liberty and Security in Europe, 2016/87;

CLOSA, Carlos; *Interpreting Article 50 : exit and voice and*[†]*what about loyalty?*; EUI RSCAS, 2016/71, Global Governance Programme-246;

COGLIANESE, Cary, SAPIR, André; *Risk and regulatory calibration : WTO compliance review of the U.S. dolphin-safe tuna labeling regime;* EUI RSCAS, 2016/66, Global Governance Programme-242;

CONCONI, Paola, SCHEPEL, Harm; *Argentina* — *import measures* : *how a Porsche is worth peanuts*; EUI RSCAS, 2016/67, Global Governance Programme-243;

COOPER, Ian; *Is the subsidiarity early warning mechanism a legal or a political procedure? : three questions and a typology;* EUI RSCAS, 2016/18;

CURTIN, Deirdre, LEINO, Päivi; Openness, transparency and the right of access to documents in the EU: in-depth analysis; EUI RSCAS, 2016/63;

DE WITTE, Floris, BAUBÖCK, Rainer, SHAW, Jo (ed/s); Freedom of movement under attack: is it worth defending as the core of EU citizenship?; EUI RSCAS, 2016/69, [GLOBALCIT], EUDO Citizenship Observatory;

DEL PRETE, Davide, GIOVANNETTI, Giorgia, MARVASI, Enrico; *North African countries and firms in international production networks*; EUI RSCAS, 2016/26, Global Governance Programme-216;

ELSIG, Manfred, HOEKMAN, Bernard M., PAUWELYN, Joost; *Thinking about the performance of the World Trade Organization : a discussion across disciplines;* EUI RSCAS, 2016/13, Global Governance Programme-212;

FIORINI, Matteo, LEBRAND, Mathilde; *The political economy of services trade agreements;* EUI ECO, 2016/05;

FIORINI, Matteo, HOEKMAN, Bernard M., MALGOUYRES, Clément; Services policy reform and manufacturing employment : evidence from transition economies; EUI RSCAS, 2016/46, Global Governance Programme-230;

FOOT, Rosemary; The borderlands concept and its application to China's relations with its Asian neighbours; EUI RSCAS,

2016/44, [BORDERLANDS];

GEDICKS, Frederick Mark; The religious-question doctrine : free-exercise right or anti-establishment immunity?; EUI RSCAS, 2016/10, RELIGIOWest;

GLACHANT, Jean-Michel; *Mapping the course of the EU* "*Power Target Model*"… *on its own terms*; EUI RSCAS, 2016/23, Florence School of Regulation;

GNUTZMANN-MKRTCHYAN, Arevik, LESTER, Simon; Does safeguards need saving? : lessons from the Ukraine - Passenger Cars dispute; EUI RSCAS, 2016/52, Global Governance Programme-235;

GRAF, Christoph, MARCANTONINI, Claudio; *Renewable energy intermittency and its impact on thermal generation;* EUI RSCAS, 2016/16, Florence School of Regulation Climate;

GUIA, Aitana; *The concept of nativism and anti-immigrant sentiments in Europe;* EUI MWP, 2016/20;

GUIDI, Caterina Francesca, PALÈNCIA, Laia, FERRINI, Silvia, MALMUSI, Davide; Inequalities by immigrant status in unmet needs for healthcare in Europe: the role of origin, nationality and economic resources; EUI RSCAS, 2016/55, Global Governance Programme-237;

GÖRG, Holger, HANLEY Aoife, HOFFMANN, Stefan, SERIC, Adnan; When do multinational companies consider corporate social responsibility? : a multi-country study in Sub-Saharan Africa; EUI RSCAS, 2016/03, Global Governance Programme-208;

HILL, Mark; *Reasonable accommodation : faith and judgment;* EUI RSCAS, 2016/07, RELIGIOWEST;

HOEKMAN, Bernard M., MAVROIDIS, Petros C.; *MFN clubs and scheduling additional commitments in the GATT : learning from the GATS*; EUI RSCAS, 2016/06, Global Governance Programme-211;

HOEKMAN, Bernard M.; *Revitalizing the global trading system: what could the G20 do?*; EUI RSCAS, 2016/28, Global Governance Programme-218;

HOEKMAN, Bernard M.; *Deep and comprehensive free trade agreements*; EUI RSCAS, 2016/29, Global Governance Programme-219;

IMAMOVIC, Šejla, CLAES, Monica, DE WITTE, Bruno (ed/s); The EU fundamental rights landscape after Opinion 2/13; Maastricht Faculty of Law Working Paper, 2016/06;

INAMA, Stefano, SIM, Edmund; *Prioritizing integration goals in the ASEAN economic community in a changing world;* EUI RSCAS, 2016/05, Global Governance Programme-210;

JOHANNESSON, Louise, MAVROIDIS, Petros C.; The WTO dispute settlement system 1995-2016: a data set and its descriptive statistics; EUI RSCAS, 2016/72, Global Governance Programme-247;

KAUPPI, Niilo, PALONEN, Kari, WIESNER, Claudia;



Controversy in the garden of concepts: rethinking the 'politicisation' of the EU; Mainz Paper on European Integration and International Politics (MPIEP), 2016/11, CEDI Working Paper, 2016/03;

KAYA, Ayhan; *Syrian refugees and cultural intimacy in Istanbul* : "I feel safe here!"; EUI RSCAS, 2016/59, Global Governance Programme-239;

KLEIMANN, David, KÜBEK, Gesa; *The signing, provisional application, and conclusion of trade and investment agreements in the EU: the case of CETA and Opinion 2/15;* EUI RSCAS, 2016/58, Global Governance Programme-238;

KLEIMANN, David; *The vulnerability of EU anti-dumping measures against China after December 11, 2016*; EUI RSCAS, 2016/37, Global Governance Programme-225;

KUSCHMINDER, Katie, KOSER, Khalid; *Understanding irregular migrants' decision making factors in transit;* Australian Government, Department of Immigration and Border Protection, Research Programme Occasional Paper, 2016/21;

LABANDEIRA, Xavier, LABEAGA, Jose Maria, LÓPEZ-OTERO, Xiral; *A meta-analysis on the price elasticity of energy demand;* EUI RSCAS, 2016/25, Florence School of Regulation Climate;

LENZ, Tobias; Frame diffusion: how European Union-type common markets have spread around the world; EUI MWP, 2016/06;

MASKUS, Keith E., RIDLEY, William; Intellectual propertyrelated preferential trade agreements and the composition of trade; EUI RSCAS, 2016/35, Global Governance Programme-223;

MAVROIDIS, Petros C.; *The gang that couldn't shoot straight : the not so magnificent seven of the WTO appellate body;* EUI RSCAS, 2016/31, Global Governance Programme-220;

MAVROIDIS, Petros C., WOLFE, Robert; *Private standards and the WTO*: *reclusive no more*; EUI RSCAS, 2016/17, Global Governance Programme-214;

MAVROIDIS, Petros C.; Regulatory cooperation: lessons from the WTO and the World Trade Regime; International Centre for Trade and Sustainable Developmen (ICTSD) Policy Options Paper, 2016;

MAVROIDIS, Petros C., MEAGHER, Niall, PRUSA, Thomas J., YANGUAS, Tatiana; Ask for the moon, settle for the stars: what is a reasonable period to comply with WTO awards?; EUI RSCAS, 2016/45, Global Governance Programme-229;

MAVROIDIS, Petros C.; *Dispute settlement in the WTO (mind over matter)*; EUI RSCAS, 2016/14, Global Governance Programme-211;

MÜFTÜLER-BAÇ, Meltem; The European Union and Turkey: transforming the European periphery into European borderlands; EUI RSCAS, 2016/12, BORDERLANDS;

PARCU, Pier Luigi, MONTI, Giorgio (ed/s); European

Networking and Training for National Competition Enforcers ENTraNCE for judges 2014: selected case notes; EUI RSCAS, 2016/20, European Networking and Training for National Competition Enforcers (ENTraNCE);

PARCU, Pier Luigi, MONTI, Giorgio (ed/s); European Networking and Training for National Competition Enforcers ENTraNCE for Judges 2015: selected case notes; EUI RSCAS, 2016/21, European Networking and Training for National Competition Enforcers (ENTraNCE);

PARCU, Pier Luigi, MONTI, Giorgio (ed/s); European Networking and Training for National Competition Enforcers ENTraNCE for Judges 2016: selected case notes; EUI RSCAS, 2016/62, European Networking and Training for National Competition Enforcers (ENTraNCE); ENTraNCE Training of National Judges – Call for Proposals 2014. Financial support of DG Competition of the European Commission. Grant agreement HT.4430/SI2.701599;

QIN, Julia, VANDENBUSSCHE, Hylke; China–GOES (Article 21.5): time to clarify the standard for price suppression and price depression in AD/CVD investigations; EUI RSCAS, 2016/49, Global Governance Programme-233;

RICARD-GUAY, Alexandra; *Labour trafficking in Canada: at the margins of the anti-trafficking efforts;* Florence: European University Institute, 2016; EUI RSCAS, 2016/40, Global Governance Programme-227;

RICARD-GUAY, Alexandra; *Trafficking in domestic work : looking at the demand-side*; DemandAT, 2016/05;

RICARD-GUAY, Alexandra; Addressing demand in the context of trafficking in the domestic work sector: perspectives from seven European countries; DemandAT, Working Paper, 2016/07; This project has received funding from the European Union's Seventh Framework Programme for Research, Technological Development and Demonstration under Grant Agreement No. 612869.;

ROCCHINI, Ylenia; *Norm localisation and migration laws in the Maghreb*; Florence: European University Institute, 2016; EUI RSCAS, 2016/43, BORDERLANDS;

RUBINI, Luca; The age of innocence: the evolution of the case-law of the WTO dispute settlement: subsidies as a case-study; EUI RSCAS, 2016/33, Global Governance Programme-222;

RUBINO, Alessandro; Euro-Mediterranean gas cooperation: roles and perceptions of domestic stakeholders and the European Commission; EUI RSCAS, 2016/53, BORDERLANDS; Funded by the European Research Council (ERC) within the 7th Framework Programme, the BORDERLANDS project is hosted at the Robert Schuman Centre for Advanced Studies, European University Institute, and directed by Professor Raffaella A. Del Sarto.;

SAGGI, Kamal, WU, Mark; *Trade and agricultural disease* : *import restrictions in the wake of the India* : *agricultural products dispute*; EUI RSCAS, 2016/64, Global Governance Programme-240;



SALAMONSKA, Justyna, RECCHI, Ettore (ed/s); Europe between mobility and sedentarism: patterns of cross-border practices and their consequences for European identification; EUI RSCAS, 2016/50, Migration Policy Centre;

SANDOVAL DÍAZ, Jorge Aristóteles; Funding sources : problem or solution?; EUI RSCAS, Florence School of Regulation, 2016/38;

SCHIFF, Maurice; *Ability drain : size, impact, and comparison with brain drain under alternative immigration policies;* EUI RSCAS, 2016/22, Global Governance Programme-215;

SCHMID, Samuel D., HELBLING, Marc; Validating the immigration policies in comparison (IMPIC) dataset; WZB Discussion Paper, 2016/202;

SCRINZI, Francesca; Latin American migration, Evangelical Christianity and gender in Italy; Florence: European University Institute, 2016; EUI RSCAS, 2016/41, Global Governance Programme-228;

SERRES, Thomas; *Ordoliberalism beyond borders : the EU and Algeria's human capital;* Florence : European University Institute, 2016; EUI RSCAS, 2016/42, BORDERLANDS;

SHAFFER, Gregory C., WINTERS, L Alan; FTAs as applicable law in WTO dispute settlement: was the Appellate body wrong in Peru-Additional Duty (DS457)?; EUI RSCAS, 2016/65, Global Governance Programme-241;

SHINGAL, Anirudh; *Colonial legacy, services trade and LDCs*; EUI RSCAS, 2016/70, Global Governance Programme-245;

SIMUNJAK, Maja; Comparative analysis of risks for political independence of public service media across 19 European Union member states; EUI RSCAS, 2016/34, Centre for Media Pluralism and Media Freedom (CMPF);

SPANOU, Calliope; Policy conditionality, structural adjustment and the domestic policy system: conceptual framework and research agenda; EUI RSCAS, 2016/60;

TEIXIDÓ, Jordi J., VERDE, Stefano F.; *Is the gasoline tax regressive in the twenty-first century?*; Florence: European University Institute, 2016; EUI MWP, 2016/19;

TU, Xinquan, ZHOU, Nianli; *Implications of China's possible participation in the TiSA negotiations*; EUI RSCAS, 2016/32, Global Governance Programme-221;

VAN KOTEN, Silvester; Forward premia in electricity markets with fixed and flexible retail rates: replication and extension; EUI RSCAS, 2016/24;

VERDE, Stefano F., GRAF, Christoph, JONG, Thijs, MARCANTONINI, Claudio; Installation entries and exits in the EU ETS industrial sector; EUI RSCAS, 2016/19, Florence School of Regulation Climate;

WODAK, Ruth; "We have the character of an island nation": a discourse-historical analysis of David Cameron's "Bloomberg Speech" on the European Union; EUI RSCAS, 2016/36, Global Governance Programme-224;

WRENCH, John; *Dubious types and boundary disputes : contested understandings of concepts of discrimination;* EUI RSCAS, 2016/39, Global Governance Programme-226;

ZARDO, Federica, CAVATORTA, Francesco; What is new in the 'borderlands'?: the influence of EU external policy-making on security in Tunisia and Morocco after the uprisings; EUI RSCAS, 2016/02, BORDERLANDS;

ZISSIMOS, Ben, WOUTERS, Jan; *US – Shrimp II (Vietnam)* : dubious application of anti-dumping duties : should have used safeguards; EUI RSCAS, 2016/51, Global Governance Programme - 234;

Other (Lectures, Policy Papers and Briefs)

ADLY, Amr; Beyond the Arab State: towards an integrated approach to the political economy of MENA; Middle East Directions (MED), Policy Briefs, 2016/02;

AKSOY, M. Ataman, NG, Francis; Decomposing growth in manufacturing trade; EUI RSCAS PP, 2016/03, Global Governance Programme;

ANGELI, Danai; Trafficking and exploitation in domestic work in Cyprus; DemandAT, Policy Briefs, 2016/D8.10; This project has received funding from the European Union's Seventh Framework Programme for Research, Technological Development and Demonstration under Grant Agreement No. 612869.;

ANGELI, Danai; *Trafficking in domestic work in Greece : a demand-side approach*; DemandAT, Policy Briefs, 2016/D8.12; This project has received funding from the European Union's Seventh Framework Programme for Research, Technological Development and Demonstration under Grant Agreement No. 612869.;

BELYI, Andrei V.; *Gazprom : slow to adapt and unable to exert influence*; Florence School of Regulation Energy, Policy Briefs, 2016/05;

CAMARGO MAGALHÃES, Beatriz; Trafficking in human beings in domestic work in Belgium: tackling severe exploitation in hidden spaces; DemandAT, Policy Briefs, 2016/D8.09; This project has received funding from the European Union's Seventh Framework Programme for Research, Technological Development and Demonstration under Grant Agreement No. 612869.;

DE BEL-AIR, Françoise; *Migration profile : Morocco;* Migration Policy Centre, Policy Briefs, 2016/05; The MPC is co-financed by the European University Institute and the European Union.;

DE BEL-AIR, Françoise; *Migration profile : Syria*; Migration Policy Centre, Policy Briefs, 2016/02; The MPC is co-financed by the European University Institute and the European Union;



- **DE BEL-AIR, Françoise;** *Migration profile : Tunisia*; Policy Briefs, 2016/08, Migration Policy Centre;
- **DE BEL-AIR, Françoise;** *Migration profile : Turkey;* Policy Briefs, 2016/09, Migration Policy Centre;
- **DE BEL-AIR, Françoise;** *Migration profile : Jordan;* Migration Policy Centre, Policy Briefs, 2016/06; The MPC is co-financed by the European University Institute and the European Union;
- **DE BEL-AIR, Françoise;** *Migration profile : Egypt*; Migration Policy Centre, Policy Briefs, 2016/01; The MPC is co-financed by the European University Institute and the European Union;
- **DE VOLDER**, **Eefje**; *Trafficking in human beings in the domestic work sector in the Netherlands: a hidden phenomenon;* DemandAT, Policy Briefs, 2016/D8.14; This project has received funding from the European Union's Seventh Framework Programme for Research, Technological Development and Demonstration under Grant Agreement No. 612869.;
- **DI BARTOLOMEO, Anna;** *EU migration crisis actions with a focus on the EU-Turkey Agreement;* Migration Policy Centre, Policy Briefs, 2016/04; The MPC is co-financed by the European University Institute and the European Union;
- **FAVIER, Agnès**; *Increasing vulnerability for the Syrian refugees in Lebanon: what's next?*; Middle East Directions (MED), Policy Briefs, 2016/03;
- **GATTI, Matteo;** *Challenges and prospects of the new banking resolution regime;* Florence School of Banking & Finance (FBF), Policy Briefs, 2016/01;
- GLACHANT, Jean-Michel, RIOUS, Vincent, SAGUAN, Marcelo, DOUGUET, Sébastien; For a harmonisation of hydropower regimes in European Single Market; Florence School of Regulation, 2016/01, Policy Briefs;
- **GLACHANT, Jean-Michel;** The long march towards an EU power target model (1.0)... and the journey towards a 2030 target model (2.0); Florence School of Regulation Energy, Policy Briefs, 2016/06;
- **HOEKMAN, Bernard M.;** *Intra-regional trade : potential catalyst for growth in the Middle East;* Middle East Institute Policy Paper, 2016/01, Regional Cooperation Series;
- **KEYAERTS, Nico;** Economic principles for coordinated reactions to gas supply disruptions: first appraisal of the 2016 package on sustainable energy security; Florence School of Regulation Energy, Policy Briefs, 2016/03;
- **KEYAERTS, Nico, SCHITTEKATTE, Tim, MEEUS, Leonardo;** *Standing still is moving backward for the ABC of the CBA*; Florence School of Regulation Energy, Policy Briefs, 2016/08;
- **LENNER, Katharina;** *The politics of pledging : reflections on the London donors conference for Syria*; Migration Policy Centre, Policy Briefs, 2016/03; The MPC is co-financed by the European University Institute and the European Union;

- **LEVY, Florence**; *La traite des êtres humains dans le travail domestique en France, un phénomène sous-estimé*; DemandAT, Policy Briefs, 2016/D8.11; This project has received funding from the European Union's Seventh Framework Programme for Research, Technological Development and Demonstration under Grant Agreement No. 612869.;
- **LU, Xiankun;** *The WTO must open its door to new issues now;* EUI RSCAS PP, 2016/01, Global Governance Programme;
- MARCANTONINI, Claudio, LABANDEIRA, Xavier; The potential of distributed energy resources to tackle climate change; Florence School of Regulation Energy, Policy Briefs, 2016/07;
- MAROUKIS, Thanos; The gap between law and reality: addressing human trafficking in the British domestic work industry; DemandAT, Policy Briefs, 2016/D8.15; This project has received funding from the European Union's Seventh Framework Programme for Research, Technological Development and Demonstration under Grant Agreement No. 612869.;
- **MARZOUKI, Nadia, MEDDEB, Hamza;** *Tunisia : a conservative revolution?*; Middle East Directions (MED), Policy Briefs, 2016/01;
- MEEUS, Leonardo, HADUSH, Samson; The emerging regulatory practice for new businesses related to distribution grids; Florence School of Regulation, Policy Briefs, 2016/02;
- PALUMBO, Letizia; Exploited for care: abuse and trafficking in domestic work in Italy; DemandAT, Policy Briefs, 2016/D8.13; This project has received funding from the European Union's Seventh Framework Programme for Research, Technological Development and Demonstration under Grant Agreement No. 612869.;
- **PALUMBO, Letizia;** Grave sfruttamento in agricoltura e nel lavoro domestico in Italia: i limiti della normativa e delle politiche: alcune proposte di intervento; EUI RSCAS PP, 2016/02;
- PARCU, Pier Luigi, STASI, Maria Luisa; Antitrust compliance programs in Europe: status quo and challenges ahead; European Networking and Training for National Competition Enforcers (ENTraNCE), 2016/01, Policy Briefs;
- PARCU, Pier Luigi, STASI, Maria Luisa, BOTTA, Marco; Antitrust enforcement in traditional v online platforms; European Networking and Training for National Competition Enforcers (ENTraNCE), 2016/02, Policy Briefs;
- **PIEBALGS, Andris;** *Moving EU-Russia gas relations* 'out of the cold': a policy view; Florence School of Regulation Energy, Policy Briefs, 2016/04;
- **PISARKIEWICZ, Anna Renata, BOTTA, Marco;** *NCA's institutional design and enforcement strategies*; European Networking and Training for National Competition Enforcers (ENTraNCE), 2016/03, Policy Briefs;
- PISARKIEWICZ, Anna Renata, SOLIDORO, Silvia; Rethinking electronic communications: Europe and the others;



Florence School of Regulation, Communications and Media Area, Policy Briefs, 2016/01;

RAPOPORT, Hillel; A democratic dividend from emigration?; Migration Policy Centre, Policy Briefs, 2016/07; The MPC is co-financed by the European University Institute and the European Union;

RICARD-GUAY, Alexandra; Addressing the demand-side of trafficking in the domestic work sector: main findings at European level; DemandAT, Policy Briefs, 2016; This project has received funding from the European Union's Seventh Framework Programme for Research, Technological Development and Demonstration under Grant Agreement No. 612869.;

ROY, Olivier; *Secularism anno 2016 : the place of religion in Europe today : the need for more open societies;* Middle East Directions (MED), Policy Briefs, 2016/05;

ROY, Olivier; The limitations and dangers of Western government funding and promotion of Islam in the context of the new 'war of ideas'; Middle East Directions (MED), Policy Briefs, 2016/04;

STASI, Maria Luisa, SOLIDORO, Silvia; Emerging trends in US antitrust and EU competition law ENTraNCE annual conference; European Networking and Training for National Competition Enforcers (ENTraNCE), Policy Briefs, 2016/04;

UMBACH, Gaby, LEHMANN, Wilhelm, GUIDI, Caterina Francesca; *EP-EUI Policy roundtable evidence and analysis in EU policy-making : concepts, practice and governance*; Global Governance Programme, Policy Briefs, 2016/01;

Technical Reports

ACHILLI, Luigi; *Tariq al-Euroba : displacement trends of Syrian asylum seekers to the EU;* Migration Policy Centre, MPC Research Report, 2016/01; The MPC is co-financed by the European University Institute and the European Union;

ACHILLI, Luigi, FARGUES, Philippe, SALAMONSKA, Justyna, TALÒ, Teresa; International Organization for Migration (IOM) (ed/s); Study on migrants' profiles, drivers of migration and migratory trends; International Organization for Migration (IOM) Study, Migration Policy Centre (MPC), 2016; The International Organization for Migration (IOM), with support from the UK Department for International Development (DfID), commissioned the Migration Policy Centre (MPC) at the European University Institute (EUI) to carry out this research.;

ACOSTA, Diego; Regional report on citizenship: the South American and Mexican cases; [GLOBALCIT], EUDO Citizenship Observatory, Comparative Reports, 2016/01;

ALVAREZ, Angel E.; Report on citizenship law: Venezuela; [GLOBALCIT], EUDO Citizenship Observatory, 2016/05, Country Reports;

ANGELI, Danai; Demand in the context of trafficking in human

beings in the domestic work sector in Cyprus; DemandAT, Country Studies, 2016/02; This project has received funding from the European Union's Seventh Framework Programme for Research, Technological Development and Demonstration under Grant Agreement No. 612869.;

ANGELI, Danai; Demand in the context of trafficking in human beings in the domestic work sector in Greece; DemandAT, Country Studies, 2016/04; This project has received funding from the European Union's Seventh Framework Programme for Research, Technological Development and Demonstration under Grant Agreement No. 612869.;

BALCHIN, Neil, HOEKMAN, Bernard M., MARTIN, Hope, MENDEZ-PARRA, Maximiliano, PAPADAVID, Phyllis, WILLEM TE VELDE, Dirk; Trade in services and economic transformation; Overseas Development Institute (ODI), Supporting Economic Transformation (SET) Report, 2016;

BARKER, Fiona, MCMILLAN, Kate; Access to electoral rights: New Zealand; [GLOBALCIT], EUDO Citizenship Observatory, 2016/05, Electoral Rights Reports;

BASTIDAS, Clara; Access to electoral rights: Venezuela; [GLOBALCIT], EUDO Citizenship Observatory, 2016/03, Electoral Rights Reports;

BREY, Elisa; Report on citizenship law: Paraguay; [GLOBALCIT], EUDO Citizenship Observatory, 2016/03, Country Reports;

BROGI, Elda, GINSBORG, Lisa, OSTLING, Alina, PARCU, Pier Luigi, SIMUNJAK, Maja (ed/s); Monitoring media pluralism in Europe: testing and implementation of the media pluralism monitor 2015; Centre for Media Pluralism and Media Freedom (CMPF), Policy Report, 2016;

CALENDA, Davide (ed/s); Case studies in the international recruitment of nurses: promising practices in recruitment among agencies in the United Kingdom, India, and the Philippines; Bangkok: International Labour Organization, 2016; ILO, 2016;

CAMARGO MAGALHÃES, Beatriz; Demand in the context of trafficking in human beings in the domestic work sector in Belgium; DemandAT, Country Studies, 2016/01; This project has received funding from the European Union's Seventh Framework Programme for Research, Technological Development and Demonstration under Grant Agreement No. 612869.;

CURTIN, Deirdre, ECKES, Christina; *Inside and outside : EU external relations in focus*; Swedish Institute for European Policy Studies (SIEPS) Report, 2016/13;

CURTIN, Deirdre, LEINO, Päivi; Openness, transparency and the right of access to documents in the EU: in-depth analysis for the PETI committee; Study of the European Parliament, Policy Department of Citizens' rights and Constitutional Affairs, 2016/PE 556.973;

DE BRUYCKER, Philippe, MORARU, Madalina, RENAUDIERE, Géraldine; European synthesis report on the termination of illegal stay (articles 7 to 11 of Directive 2008/115/



EC); Migration Policy Centre, REDIAL Research Report, 2016/01; REDIAL is co-financed by the European University Institute and the European Union. The MPC is co-financed by the European University Institute and the European Union.;

DE FEO, Alfredo; A history of budgetary powers and politics in the EU: the Role of European Parliament. Part II: the non-elected Parliament 1957-1978; Luxembourg: Publications Office of the European Union, 2016; Historical Archives Unit of the European Parliament, Robert Schuman Centre for Advanced Studies, European Parliamentary Research Service (EPRS), European Union History Series 2016, Study, PE 563.508;

DE VOLDER, **Eefje**; *Demand in the context of trafficking in human beings in the domestic work sector in the Netherlands*; DemandAT, Country Studies, 2016/06; This project has received funding from the European Union's Seventh Framework Programme for Research, Technological Development and Demonstration under Grant Agreement No. 612869.;

ECHEVERRIA, Gabriel; Report on citizenship law: Chile; [GLOBALCIT], EUDO Citizenship Observatory, 2016/07, Country Reports;

EMMERICH, Norberto; *Access to electoral rights : Argentina;* [GLOBALCIT], EUDO Citizenship Observatory, 2016/01, Electoral Rights Reports;

FINGER, Matthias, BERNAL PONCE, Luis Arturo, BERT, Nadia, RAZAGHI, Mohamad, KUPFER, David (ed/s); Financing of infrastructures in Latin America; Network industries quarterly, 2016, Vol. 18, No. 2; [Florence School of Regulation];

FINGER, Matthias, BERT, Nadia, BOUCHARD, Kathryn, KUPFER, David (ed/s); Rail passenger security: is it a challenge for the single European railway area?; Florence School of Regulation, Transport, 2016/04, European transport regulation observer;

FINGER, Matthias, BERT, Nadia, KUPFER, David; *Disruptive technologies in air traffic management;* Florence School of Regulation, Transport, 2016/03, European transport regulation observer;

FINGER, Matthias, BERT, Nadia, KUPFER, David (ed/s); How to define, measure, and improve the performance of the European railway system?; Florence School of Regulation, Transport, 2016/02, European Transport Regulation Observer;

FINGER, Matthias, BERT, Nadia, RAZAGHI, Mohamad, KUPFER, David (ed/s); *The challenges of digitalization and the use of data*; Network industries quarterly, 2016, Vol. 18, No. 3; [Florence School of Regulation];

FINGER, Matthias, BERT, Nadia, KUPFER, David (ed/s); What role for digitalization in order to achieve an intermodal level playing field?; Florence School of Regulation, Transport, 2016/01, European transport regulation observer;

FINGER, Matthias, KUPFER, David, MONTERO-PASCUAL, Juan J.; Competition in the railway passenger

market; Florence School of Regulation, Transport, 2016;

FINGER, Matthias, KUROSAKI, Fumio, BERT, Nadia, RAZAGHI, Mohamad, KUPFER, David (ed/s); Reform of the railway sector and its achievements; Network industries quarterly, 2016, Vol. 18, No. 4; [Florence School of Regulation];

FIORINI, Matteo, SCHLEIFER, Philip, SOLLEDER, Olga, TAIMASOVA, Regina, JANSEN, Marion, WOZNIAK, Joseph, HOEKMAN, Bernard M.; Social and environmental standards: contributing to more sustainable value chains; International Trade Centre (ITC); European University Institute, 2016/20;

FINGER, Matthias, SAMPAIO, Patrícia, DUTRA, Joisa, GONCALVES, Edson, BERT, Nadia, RAZAGHI, Mohamad, KUPFER, David (ed/s); Achievements and current challenges regarding public utilities' regulation in Brazil; Network industries quarterly, 2016, Vol. 18, No. 1; [Florence School of Regulation];

Florence School of Regulation (ed/s); The future of broadband policy: public targets and private investment; Florence School of Regulation, Communications and Media, Reports, 2016;

Florence School of Regulation - Communications and Media (ed/s); A preparatory study for the DTT auction in Greece: number of licenses and reserve price; Florence School of Regulation, Communications and Media Area, Study, 2016;

Florence School of Regulation - Transport; Research for TRAN committee: the world is changing. Transport, too. Part III: the role of regulation in preparing transport for the future; Study of the European Parliament, Directorate General for Internal Policies, Policy Department of Structural and Cohesion Policies, Transport and Tourism, 2016/PE 563.400;

HABIB, Javier I.; *Report on citizenship law : Argentina;* [GLOBALCIT], EUDO Citizenship Observatory, 2016/04, Country Reports;

HOEKMAN, Bernard M., FIORINI, Matteo, SOPRANA, Marta; Services and sustainable development: a conceptual approach; International Centre for Trade and Sustainable Development (ICTSD) Framework Paper, 2016;

HOQUE, Ridwanul; *Report on citizenship law : Bangladesh;* [GLOBALCIT], EUDO Citizenship Observatory, Country Reports, 2016/14;

HOYO, Henio; Report on citizenship law: Honduras; [GLOBALCIT], EUDO Citizenship Observatory, 2016/06, Country Reports;

JERÓNIMO, Patrícia; *Report on citizenship law : Brazil;* [GLOBALCIT], EUDO Citizenship Observatory, 2016/01, Country Reports;

KONDO, Atushi; Report on citizenship law: Japan; [GLOBALCIT], EUDO Citizenship Observatory, Country Reports, 2016/11;

LEIVA SALINAS, Maria Lorena; Informe sobre la ciudadanía



: *Bolivia*; [GLOBALCIT], EUDO Citizenship Observatory, Country Reports, 2016/12;

LEVY, Florence; *Demand in the context of trafficking in human beings in the domestic work sector in France*; DemandAT, Country Studies, 2016/03; This project has received funding from the European Union's Seventh Framework Programme for Research, Technological Development and Demonstration under Grant Agreement No. 612869.;

LIMONGI, Fernando; Access to electoral rights: Brazil; [GLOBALCIT], EUDO Citizenship Observatory, 2016/04, Electoral Rights Reports;

LIMONTA, Daniele, MARCELLINO, Massimiliano, STANZINI, Alessandro, MARTINO, Alberta (ed/s); Global economy report: January-February 2016; Global Governance Programme;

LIMONTA, Daniele, MARCELLINO, Massimiliano, STANZINI, Alessandro, MARTINO, Alberta (ed/s); Global economy report: January-February 2017; Global Governance Programme;

LIMONTA, Daniele, MARCELLINO, Massimiliano, STANZINI, Alessandro, MARTINO, Alberta (ed/s); Global economy report : July-August 2016; Global Governance Programme;

LIMONTA, Daniele, MARCELLINO, Massimiliano, STANZINI, Alessandro, MARTINO, Alberta (ed/s); Global economy report: March-April 2016; Global Governance Programme;

LIMONTA, Daniele, MARCELLINO, Massimiliano, STANZINI, Alessandro, MARTINO, Alberta (ed/s); Global economy report : May-June 2016; Global Governance Programme;

LIMONTA, Daniele, MARCELLINO, Massimiliano, STANZINI, Alessandro, MARTINO, Alberta (ed/s); Global economy report: November-December 2016; Global Governance Programme;

LIMONTA, Daniele, MARCELLINO, Massimiliano, STANZINI, Alessandro, MARTINO, Alberta; Global economy report : September-October 2016; Global Governance Programme;

LOW, Choo Chin; *Report on citizenship law : China and Taiwan;* [GLOBALCIT], EUDO Citizenship Observatory, Country Reports, 2016/10;

LÓPEZ, Magdalena; Access to electoral rights: Paraguay; [GLOBALCIT], EUDO Citizenship Observatory, 2016/02, Electoral Rights Reports;

MARCELLINO, Massimiliano (ed/s); Economic outlook for the Euro area in 2016 and 2017; EFN Report, Summer 2016;

MARCELLINO, Massimiliano (ed/s); Economic outlook for the Euro area in 2016 and 2017; EFN Report, Winter 2015/2016;

MAROUKIS, Thanos; Demand in the context of trafficking

in human beings in the domestic work sector in the United Kingdom; DemandAT, Country Studies, 2016/07; This project has received funding from the European Union's Seventh Framework Programme for Research, Technological Development and Demonstration under Grant Agreement No. 612869.;

MARTIN, Iván, ARCARONS, Albert, AUMÜLLER, Jutta, BEVELANDER, Pieter, EMILSSON, Henrik, KALANTARYAN, Sona, MACIVER, Alastair, MARA, Isilda, SCALETTARIS, Giulia, VENTURINI, Alessandra, VIDOVIC, Hermine, VAN DER WELLE, Inge, WINDISCH, Michael, WOLFFBERG, Rebecca, ZORLU, Aslan; Bertelsmann Stiftung (ed/s); From refugees to workers: mapping labour market integration support measures for asylum-seekers and refugees in EU member states. Volume I: Comparative analysis and policy findings; Bertelsmann Stiftung, Migration Policy Centre, 2016; This study has been funded by Bertelsmann Stiftung and produced by the Migration Policy Centre at the EUI.;

MARTIN, Iván, ARCARONS, Albert, AUMÜLLER, Jutta, BEVELANDER, Pieter, EMILSSON, Henrik, KALANTARYAN, Sona, MACIVER, Alastair, MARA, Isilda, SCALETTARIS, Giulia, VENTURINI, Alessandra, VIDOVIC, Hermine, VAN DER WELLE, Inge, WINDISCH, Michael, WOLFFBERG, Rebecca, ZORLU, Aslan; Bertelsmann Stiftung (ed/s); From refugees to workers: mapping labour market integration support measures for asylum-seekers and refugees in EU member states. Volume II: Literature review and country case studies; Bertelsmann Stiftung, Migration Policy Centre, 2016; This study has been funded by Bertelsmann Stiftung and produced by the Migration Policy Centre at the EUI.;

MCMILLAN, Kate, HOOD, Anna; Report on citizenship law: New Zealand; [GLOBALCIT], EUDO Citizenship Observatory, 2016/09, Country Reports;

MORARU, Madalina, RENAUDIERE, Géraldine; REDIAL Electronic journal on judicial interaction and the EU return policy: first edition: articles 7 to 11 of the Return Directive 2008/115; Migration Policy Centre, REDIAL Research Report, 2016/02; REDIAL is co-financed by the European University Institute and the European Union. The MPC is co-financed by the European University Institute and the European Union.;

MORARU, Madalina, RENAUDIERE, Géraldine; European synthesis report on the judicial implementation of chapter III of the return directive procedural safeguards; Migration Policy Centre, REDIAL Research Report, 2016/03; REDIAL is co-financed by the European University Institute and the European Union. The MPC is co-financed by the European University Institute and the European Union;

MORARU, Madalina, RENAUDIERE, Géraldine; European synthesis report on the judicial implementation of chapter IV of the return directive pre-removal detention; Migration Policy Centre, REDIAL Research Report, 2016/05;

MORARU, Madalina, RENAUDIERE, Géraldine; REDIAL electronic journal on judicial interaction and the EU return



policy. Second edition: articles 12 to 14 of the Return Directive 2008/115; Migration Policy Centre, REDIAL Research Report, 2016/04; REDIAL is co-financed by the European University Institute and the European Union. The MPC is co-financed by the European University Institute and the European Union;

NAZIR, Faryal; Report on citizenship law: Pakistan; [GLOBALCIT], EUDO Citizenship Observatory, Country Reports, 2016/13;

PALUMBO, Letizia; *Trafficking and labour exploitation in domestic work and the agricultural sector in Italy;* Global Governance Programme, TRAFFICKO, 2016;

PALUMBO, Letizia; Demand in the context of trafficking in human beings in the domestic work sector in Italy; DemandAT, Country Studies, 2016/05; This project has received funding from the European Union's Seventh Framework Programme for Research, Technological Development and Demonstration under Grant Agreement No. 612869.;

PALUMBO, Letizia; Grave sfruttamento e tratta nel lavoro domestico e in agricoltura in Italia: un'analisi critica degli strumenti di contrasto, prevenzione e tutela delle vittime; Global Governance Programme, TRAFFICKO, 2016; La ricerca presentata in questo rapporto è stata svolta nell'ambito del progetto di ricerca TRAFFICKO - Trafficking for Labour Exploitation. Assessing Anti-Trafficking Interventions in Italy, co-finanziata dalle Open Society Foundations.;

Robert Schuman Centre for Advanced Studies; Annual Report 2015: Robert Schuman Centre for Advanced Studies; Florence: European University Institute, 2016; EUI RSCAS, 2015:

Robert Schuman Centre for Advanced Studies; Annual Report 2015: Robert Schuman Centre for Advanced Studies: Appendices; Florence: European University Institute, 2016; EUI RSCAS, 2015;

RODRÍGUEZ SERNA, Nicolás; Report on citizenship law: Panama; [GLOBALCIT], EUDO Citizenship Observatory, 2016/08, Country Reports;

ROY, Olivier (ed/s); Rethinking the place of religion in European secularized societies: the need for more open societies; EUI RSCAS, 2016, RELIGIOWEST; Funded by FP7/269860 RELIGIOWEST 'The (re)construction and formatting of religions in the West through courts, social practices, public discourse and transnational institutions';

SARAZUA, Juan Carlos; *Informe sobre la ciudadanía: Guatemala*; [GLOBALCIT], EUDO Citizenship Observatory, 2016/02, Country Reports;

TRECHSEL, Alexander, KUCHERENKO, Vasyl V., SILVA, Frederico; Potential and challenges of e-voting in the European *Union*; EUDO Report, 2016/11;



Appendix II.

Outreach

Opinion Pieces

- 13 January 2016, Dark Clouds over Pluralism and Freedom of Media in Poland, Pier Luigi Parcu, Director, ENTraNCE, CMPF, FSR Communications & Media
- 2 March 2016, Researching Middle East conflicts: A better understanding of local and regional dynamics is needed to address challenges in the region and beyond, Luigi Narbone, Director, Middle East Directions Programme
- 22 April 2016, Alarming trends in media freedom blight Europe, Pier Luigi Parcu, Director, ENTraNCE, CMPF, FSR Communications & Media, published on Euractiv
- 27 April 2016, Europe needs low-skilled migrant workers too, Anna Triandafyllidou, Director, and Sabrina Marchetti, Research Associate, Global Governance Programme, published on Euractiv
- 2 July 2016, Brigid Laffan: In defence of the European Union, Brigid Laffan, Director, Robert Schuman Centre for Advanced Studies, published on The Irish Times
- 4 July 2016, The Impact of Brexit on Climate Policy: The EU and the Paris Agreement, Claudio Marcantonini, Deputy Director, FSR Climate
- 5 July 2016, Brexit: Our interdependent world needs cooperative, international politics, Luis Miguel Poiares Maduro, published on Euractiv
- 1 July 2016, Nazionalismo e protezionismo non sono la risposta alla globalizzazione, Luis Miguel Poiares Maduro, published on Il sole 24 Ore
- 28 July 2016, The EU-Turkey relations after the coup, Luigi Narbone, Director, Middle East Directions Programme, published on the EU Observer
- 13 September 2016, Bratislava: Beginning of the battle for the 'anxious middle', Brigid Laffan, Director, Robert Schuman Centre for Advanced Studies, published on Euractiv
- 1 November 2016, European leaders would see a Donald Trump victory as total calamity, Richard Maher, Research Fellow, Global Governance Programme, The Conversation Global
- 14 November 2016, Working with Donald Trump: a guide for European leaders, Richard Maher, Research Fellow, Global Governance Programme, published on The Conversation Global
- 14 November 2016, EU Membership Must Matter, Brigid Laffan, Director, Robert Schuman Centre for Advanced Studies, published on Euractiv
- 18 November 2016, EU Defense in an Age of Uncertainty, Richard Maher, Research Fellow, Global Governance Programme, published on Euractiv

- 5 December 2016, As Austria rejects the far-right and Italy votes No, Europe's future hangs in the balance, Richard Maher, Research Fellow, Global Governance Programme, published on The Conversation Global
- 6 December 2016, What Trump's presidency might mean for the crisis-ridden Middle East, Luigi Narbone, Director, Middle East Directions Programme
- 13 December 2016, Why don't refugees just stay in Turkey or Greece? We asked them, Katie Kuschminder, Research Fellow, Global Governance Programme, published on The Conversation Global
- 20 December 2016, Most Syrian Christians Aren't Backing Assad (or the Rebels), Georges Fahmi, Associate Fellow, Middle East Directions Programme, published on Chatham House

Audio-visual Production

Robert Schuman Centre for Advanced Studies

May 2016

Info-graphic Video on 'Women in Europe and The World', by GlobalStat for the 'State of the Union 2016'

June 2016

EUI Forum on Brexit

October 2016

'Engineers of Jihad' by Diego Gambetta - The Yves Mény Annual Lecture 2016

'The Integration of Migrants and Refugees: Cultural Integration' by Ruth Wodak

'The Integration of Migrants and Refugees: Labour Market Integration', by Klaus F. Zimmermann

'Integration of Migrants and Refugees: Citizenship And Legal Statuses', by Maartin Vink

"The Integration of Migrants and Refugees: Education," by Maurice Crul

November 2016

'The People have Spoken', Brexit Workshop, Session 1

'Brexit means Brexit: What does that mean?', Brexit Workshop, Session 2

'The Disunited Kingdom and Ireland', Brexit Workshop, Session 3

'The EU at 27', Brexit Workshop, Session 4

'Brexit: Room for Manoeuvre?', Interview to Professor Anand Menon

'Brexit and the Island of Ireland', Interview to His Excellency Bobby McDonagh

'Academia & Policy', Interview to European Parliament's Vice-President Ioan Mircea Paşcu



Florence School of Banking and Finance

March 2016

'Capital and Bail in Debt Buffers: Loss Absorption vs Risk Incentives', by Enrico Perotti

'Contingent Convertible Debt Instruments (CoCos): regulatory use and market development'

'Learning from the Euro Crisis in order to avoid new ones', ADEMU

May 2016

'Talking One's Way Out of a Debt Crisis', by Lee Buchheit

'Is the Euro a Scapegoat?', by Martin Sandbu

'How can we Preserve Stability in Europe?', by Patrick Honohan

July 2016

'After Brexit: what next for the EMU, UK and the EU?', Online Seminar

Florence School of Regulation

January 2016

Executive Course to master Electricity Markets

February 2016

'(R)evolution in the role of the electricity TSOs', Online Debate

'Working Together: The Florence School of Regulation and the Energy Community Secretariat'

'Tariff Structures for the Internal Gas Market', FSR Regulatory Policy Workshop Series 2015-2016

March 2016

'Book Presentation: Greening Economy, Graying Society', by Lucas Bretschger

'Rights for Hydropower', by Patrizia Toia, Member of the European Parliament, Open debate at the European Parliament

April 2016

'Interactive Learning at FSR residential training', by Beatrice Petrovich

'The Real Value of the Paris Agreement', by Leonardo Massai

'External Dimension of the Energy Union', by Andrei Kortunov

'External Dimension of the Energy Union', by Stephan Kamphues

'External Dimension of the Energy Union', by Maroš Šefčovič

'Economic principles for coordinated reactions to gas supply disruptions', by Nico Keyaerts

'Role of DSOs: many shades of grey,' by Leonardo Meeus

May 2016

'The Equality Switch', Online Debate

'The changing role of DSOs in the Energy Union', by Alberto Pototschnig

'The changing role of DSOs in the Energy Union', by Benoît Doin

'The changing role of DSOs in the Energy Union,' by Leonardo Meeus

'The electricity network in a low carbon energy system', by Laszlo Varro

'Distributed energy resources in systems with electric grids', by Richard Schmalensee

'The Energy Union looking beyond EU borders: which focus, which way forward, which strategies', Online Debate

'Distributed energy resources in systems with electric grids', by Santiago Blanco

Distributed energy resources in systems with electric grids, by Xavier Labandeira

June 2016

'Regulation of Cross-border Network Investments', by Leonardo Meeus, Online Course

'FSR Annual Training' by Ignacio Pérez-Arriaga

'Potential Contribution of distributed energy resources', Online Debate

July 2016

'The EU and the Paris Agreement', by Claudio Marcantonini

'Hinkley Point, the future of nuclear and state aid', by Stephen Thomas

'The crisis in California's deregulated electricity markets', by Steven Weissman

'Digital Innovation in the Port Sector', by Christa Sys

'Every day is a new beginning in Regulation', by Pippo Ranci

'The Electricity Market Game', by Laurens de Vries

'Regulating Quality of Service for Distribution Utilities', by Elena Fumagalli

'Influential Cases', by Denis Cagney

4th Vienna Forum on European Energy Law, Session 1: 'The Emerging Governance of the Energy Union'

'Learning from each other', by Leonardo Meeus

4th Vienna Forum on European Energy Law, Session 2: 'Security of Gas Supply'

4th Vienna Forum on European Energy Law, Session 3:



'Designing & Obtaining Support for RES and Efficiency'

4th Vienna Forum on European Energy Law, Session 4: 'Energy Dispute Resolution'

'Clashing with the Government', by Pippo Ranci

'Founding the Florence School of Regulation', by Pippo Ranci

'Gaining Experience, by Pippo Ranci

'Regulation vs Policy, what's the difference?', by Pippo Ranci

'FSR Law & Policy Summer School. What the participants thought'

Vienna Forum 2016. Highlights

4th Vienna Forum on European Energy Law, Introduction & Keynote Speech

Meet the Participants, 2016 Annual Training on the Regulation of Energy Utilities

September 2016

Meet the Participants, 2016 Summer School on Regulation of Energy Utilities

'Offshore Energy Infrastructure', by Tim Schittekatte

October 2016

'Liberalisation of the Gas and Electricity Markets', FSR & HERI Conference on European Energy Law

'Energy Security and transnational pipelines', FSR & HERI Conference on European Energy Law

'Renewable Energy: after 2020?', FSR & HERI Conference on European Energy Law

'Opening remarks, Keynote Address', FSR & HERI Conference on European Energy Law

'Future of coal and lignite in the EU after Paris', FSR & HERI Conference on European Energy Law

'The future role of the DSO and its regulation', FSR & HERI Conference on European Energy Law

'The Challenge of Climate Policy: No Time for Wishful Thinking', by William Kenneth Jaeger

'First is not final reaction: 20/20/20', by Andris Piebalgs

'Negotiating the first right step: Unbundeling', by Andris Piebalgs

'Unexpected from European Parliament: ACER', by Andris Piebalgs

'Fascinating '90s: Choosing the Dutch Model', by Jacques de Jong

'Standing up: Importance of Regulatory Independence', by Jacques de Jong

'Drawing Conclusions: Founding CEER', by Jacques de Jong

'Regulation and Integration of Renewable Energy', by Leonardo Meeus 'Counting Cubic Meters: Sensitivity of Energy Commodities', by Andris Piebalgs

November 2016

'Going Greener - some legal do's and don'ts', FSR Topic of the Month with Leigh Hancher

'8th FSR and BNetzA Forum on the Legal Issues of Energy Regulation', by Nadia Horstmann

'Congestion Management in the Internal Energy Market Workshop, by Alberto Pototschnig

'Renewables: what Europe can learn from Portugal', by Artur Trindade

'Assessing the Efficiency-Fairness Trade-Offs from a Revenue-Neutral Carbon Tax', by Lawrence H. Goulder

'Gas in the EU: A golden age or no future?', by Julian Barquin Gil

'Congestion Management in the EU', by Andrea Villa

'Role of governments in the electric power industry', by Thomas-Olivier Léautier

December 2016

'EU-ETS, Winter Package, & Climate Policy developments', Interview to Jos Delbeke

'Networked Scholarship: Potential and Tensions of using Online Tools', by George Veletsianos

'Online Tools for Academic Practice - Opportunities and Drawbacks', Round Table

'Online Learning at the Florence School', by Annika Zorn, Salla Sissonen, Chiara Canestrini

'The Emerging World of Teaching and Learning Online', by Helen Keegan

'Opening up the gates: scaffolding lifelong learning', by Ismael Peña-López

'Q&A: Online Tools for Academic Practice- Opportunities and Drawbacks'

'Shaping the future: Aalto University', by Teemu Leinonen (Aalto University)

'Q&A: The Emerging World of Teaching and Learning Online'

'Q&A: The Emerging World of Teaching and Learning Online and Knowledge Loops?', by Liz Marr

'How can renewables support Europe', by Karsten Neuhoff

'Economic debates and the design of climate policies', by Roger Guesnerie

'Q&A: Building the digital university 2025', by Jeff Haywood

'How to move higher education online - the CORE project', by Alvin Birdi (University of Bristol and CORE)

'What a university student in 2021 will already know', by Jouni Paakkinen & Salla Sissonen



'Moving the Florence School of Regulation Online', by Annika Zorn/ Daniela Bernardo/ Matt Langthorne

'Conclusions: Shaking the Brick and Mortar', by Annika Zorn & Jean-Michel Glachant

'Building the digital university 2025', by Jeff Haywood (University of Edinburgh)

'The Emerging World of Teaching and Learning Online and Knowledge Loops?', by Liz Marr (Open University)

'Heterogeneity in household preferences', by Joachim Schleich

'The EU ETS and its followers: connecting the dots', by Simone Borghesi

'Carbon tax as an option in designing climate policies', by Thomas Sterner

'Shaking the Brick and Mortar: Moving Higher Education Online | Introduction'

'The Future is not digital (that already happened)', by Peter Bryant (London School of Economics)

'Q&A: How to move higher education online: Experiences from Practice'

Global Governance Programme

July 2016

'Cultures and Identities in Europe. Past, Present and Future' MOOC - Preview Trailer - iversity.org

September 2016

World Trade Forum 2016 | #1 FDI, Value Chains and Behind the Border Policies

World Trade Forum 2016 | #2 Prospects for Further Trade Integration Lessons from Brexit TTIP and WTO

World Trade Forum 2016 | #3 Global Trade Policy State of Play and Prospects

October 2016

A New Stage of Regional Integration in Latin America, by Enrique Iglesias

Regional integration in Unasur | Antonio José Ferreira

Reassessing Latin American Integration: Entering A New Stage? | Roundtable

'Trafficking in the Domestic Work Sector', by Anna Triandafyllidou

Trafficking for Labour Exploitation and the European Response | Roger Plant

Trafficking for Severe Labour Exploitation: Addressing Demand | Klara Skrivankova

'Demand AT Study on Trafficking in Domestic Work in Europe: Addressing Demand', Dissemination Workshop

Middle East Directions

March 2016

'Islamic Mobilisation in Singapore and Malaysia', Interview

'Rethinking the Middle East: Transformations, Flows and (Dis)orders', Round Table

April 2016

'How can academics contribute to better informed decisions by policy-makers?', Playlist, 7 videos

'What are the key elements that should be changed in the academic approach to the region to make research more relevant for policy makers?', Playlist, 9 videos

'Is a new paradigm needed to research and analyse the Middle East?' Playlist, 9 videos

October 2016

'Libya What Role for Local Actors, Speakers perspectives'

'Libya: What Role for Local Actors?', by Virginie Collombier

'Terrorism: Threat and Challenges for the EU', by Gilles De Kerchove

November 2016

'The Future of Iraq after ISIS (Daesh)' , by Dr Yehia al-Kubaisi

December 2016

'Olivier Roy | Jihad and Death (le djihad et la mort)', book introduction

Migration Policy Centre

February 2016

2016-02-04 EUI, Forum on Migration, Interviews - Thomas Liebig

2016-02-04 EUI, Forum on Migration, Interviews - Abbasi Shavazi

2016-02-04 EUI, Forum on Migration, Interviews - Wolfgang Lutz

2016-02-04 EUI, Forum on Migration, Interviews - Gustavo De Sanctis

2016-02-04 EUI, Forum on Migration - Introduction

2016-02-04 EUI, Forum on Migration - Session 1, The Future of Europe's Demography

2016-02-04 EUI, Forum on Migration - Session 2, Migration and Demographic Reproduction

2016-02-05 EUI, Forum on Migration - Session 3, Migration and Global Demography

2016-02-05 EUI, Forum on Migration - Session 4, Migration and Demography: Tools and Policies

2016-02-05 EUI, Forum on Migration - Concluding remarks



Online Events:

Florence School of Banking and Finance

March 2016

'Capital and Bail in Debt Buffers: Loss Absorption vs Risk Incentives', by Enrico Perotti, March 9 2016, 88 people attended

'Learning from the Euro Crisis in Order to Avoid New Ones', March 14 2016, 43 attended

'Contingent Convertible Debt Instruments', by Enrico Perotti, March 16 2016, 58 people attended

July 2016

'After Brexit: what next for the EMU, UK and the EU?', by Ramon Marimon, July 1 2016, 67 people attended

Florence School of Regulation

April 2016

'Role of DSOs: many shades of grey', by Leonardo Meeus, April 26 2016, 86 people attended

May 2016

'The Equality Switch', by Nick Barrett, May 3 2016, 29 people attended

'The Energy Union – Looking beyond EU borders', by Ilaria Conti, May 16 2016, 56 people attended

June 2016

'The Potential of DER to Tackle Climate Change', by Xavier Labandeira, June 6 2016, 126 people attended



Appendix III.

Research Projects, Schools and Programmes active in 2016

Integration, Governance and Democracy

CHARTERCLICK: Don't knock on the wrong door (Deidre Curtin, EC DG Justice)

CJC: Centre for Judicial Cooperation (Deidre Curtin, various funding sources)

CMPF: Centre for Media Pluralism and Media Freedom (Pier Luigi Parcu, various funding sources)

CULTURALBASE: Social Platform on Cultural Heritage and European Identities (Anna Triandafyllidou, EC DG Research)

EUDO: European Union Democracy Observatory (Alexander Trechsel, various funding sources)

MIGRANTCHRISTIANITY: Migration, Religion and Work in Comparative Perspective: Evangelical 'ethnic Churches' in Southern Europe (Francesca Scrinzi, Marie Curie Fellowship, EC Research Executive Agency)Openness, Transparency and the Right of Access to documents in the EU (Deirdre Curtin, European Parliament)

MPM - Assessing the Risk for Media Pluralism in EU and Beyond: application of the Media Pluralism Monitor tool (MPM 2015/2016) in 30 European countries (Pier Luigi Parcu, DG Information Society and Media)

POLCON— Political Conflict in Europe in the Shadow of the Great Recession (Hans Peter Kriesi, EC European Research Council Advanced Grant)

Potential and challenges of eVoting in the European Union (Alexander Trechsel, European Parliament)

The comparative political economy of taxation (Philipp Genschel and Laura Seelkopf, EUI Research Council)

Willing to Pay?: Testing institutionalist theory with experiments. (Sven Steinmo, EC European Research Council Advanced Grant)

Regulating Markets and Governing Money

ENTRANCE 2016 + 2017: European Networking and Training for National Competition Enforcers (Pier Luigi Parcu, EC DG COMP)

Florence School of Banking and Finance (Elena Carletti, Ente CRF and others)

Florence School of Regulation: Communications & Media (Pier Luigi Parcu, various funding sources)

Florence School of Regulation: Energy & Climate. Jean-Michel Glachant (various funding sources)

Florence School of Regulation: Transport (Jean-Michel Glachant/Matthias Finger, various funding sources)

Florence School of Regulation: Water (Jean-Michel Glachant/ Stéphane Saussier, various funding sources)

FutureGas (Jean-Michel Glachant, Investment Fund Denmark)

Infrastructure-funding challenges in the sharing economy (Matthias Finger, European Parliament)

INNOPATHS - Innovation pathways, strategies and policies for the Low-Carbon Transition in Europe (Jean-Michel Glachant/Xavier Labandeira, EC REA)

International Natural Gas Regulation and Tariff Design (Jean-Michel Glachant – PT Perusahaan Gas Negara, Indonesia)

LIFE SIDE- Supporting the Implementation and Development of the EU ETS (Jean-Michel Glachant/Xavier Labandeira, EC EASME)

Loyola de Palacio Chair in EU Energy Policy. (Jean-Michel Glachant, Various funding sources)

Pierre Werner Chair Programme on Monetary Union (Ramon Marimon, Luxembourg Government)

Preliminary assessment of the challenges and opportunities for the Ukrainian gas market to become a fully functioning gas market (Jean-Michel Glachant, EC DG Energy)

PROMOTioN: Progress on Meshed HVDC Offshore Transmission Networks (Jean-Michel Glachant, EC REA)

Seminars for national judges specialized in electronic communications law 2015/2016 (Pier Luigi Parcu, EC DG Communication Networks)

SMARTNET: Smart TSO-DSO interaction schemes, market architectures and ICT solutions for the integration of ancilliary services from demand side management and distributed generation (Jean-Michel Glachant, EC REA)

Technical support to Cypriot institutional energy stakeholders through a training programme on electricity and natural gas markets (Jean-Michel Glachant, EC Structural Reform Support Service)

The memory of financial crises (Youssef Cassis, EUI Research Council)

Tommaso Padoa Schioppa Chair (Richard Portes, Various funding sources)

Towards2030-Dialogue on a RES policy framework for 2030 (Jean Michel Glachant, EC – EASME)



21st Century World Politics and Europe

AP-AT: The Anti-Politics of Anti-Trafficking: A comparative study of anti-trafficking policy and practice in Benin and Italy (Neil Howard, Marie Curie Fellowship, EC Research Executive Agency)

BORDERLANDS - Borderlands: Expanding Boundaries, Governance, and Power in the European Union's Relations with North Africa and the Middle East (Raffaella del Sarto, EC - European Research Council Starting Grant)

DemandAT - Addressing demand in anti-trafficking efforts and policies (Anna Triandafyllidou, EC DG Research)

Destination or in Transit? Decision making factors of Syrian and Nigerian migrants in Italy (Katie Kuschminder, Netherlands Organisation for Scientific Research)

Developing a Knowledge Base on Migration to the GCC States (Philippe Fargues, Federal Department of Foreign Affairs – Swiss Confederation)

EMIGRE: European Emigration Governance: Emigration and diaspora policies and discourses in the post-crisis era (Agniezka Weinar, Marie Curie Fellowship, EC Research Executive Agency)

ETEM V: External Thematic Expertise on Migration (Philippe Fargues, International Organization for Migration)

EUBORDERCARE: Intimate Encounters in EU Borderlands: Migrant Maternity, Sovereignty and the politics of Care on Europe's Peripheries (Vanessa Grotti, EC European Research Council Starting Grant)

Fertility of Qatari and Other GCC Nationals in a Context of High Dependency on Foreign Labour: An Innovative Approach for Policy Making on Family Building (Philippe Fargues, Qatar National Research Fund, Qatar University)

GGP: Global Governance Programme (Brigid Laffan, various funding sources)

Global trends and diffusion processes in citizenship policies (Rainer Bauböck, EUI Research Council)

GLOBALSTAT – Globalisation Database (Gaby Umbach, European Parliament and other funding sources)

MEDAM: Economic Perspectives on EU Asylum and Immigration Policies (Philippe Fargues, Stiftung Mercator)

MENARA: Middle East and North Africa Regional Architecture (Oliver Roy, EC REA)

MED: MiddleEastDirections programme (Olivier Roy/Luigi Narbone, various funding sources)

MPC: Migration Policy Centre (Philippe Fargues, various funding sources)

NOREF: Framework agreement on European Union-North African relations (Oliver Roy/Virginie Collombier, Norwegian Peacebuilding Resource Centre)

On the Political Economy of Measuring State Capacity and Governance: Mapping Transnational Approaches and their

Production (Gaby Umbach, University of Manchester/DFID)

Return Directive Dialogue – REDIAL (Philippe de Bruycker, EC DG HOME)

Study on migrants' profiles, drivers of migration and migratory trends (Philippe Fargues, International Organization for Migration)

The History of EC Foreign Relations, 1957-1992 (Ulrich Krotz Federico Romero, EUI Research Council)

The Social Life of the Reception Regime from the Point of View of Irregular Migrants' Human Rights: A Comparative Study of Malta and Italy (Daniela DeBono, Marie Curie COFAS Fellowship, Malmö University)

TRA_MED: Patterns of Pastoral Migrations in the Mediterranean Region (Michele Nori, Marie Curie Fellowship, EC Research Executive Agency)

Trafficking for labour exploitation: Assessing Anti-trafficking Interventions in Italy. (Anna Triandafyllidou, Foundation Open Society Institute)

Transatlantic Trade and Investment Partnership (Bernhard Hoekman, EUI Research Council)

Youth Mobility, Food Security and Poverty Reduction: fostering rural diversification through enhanced youth employment and better labour mobility (Philippe Fargues, FAO- Food and Agriculture Organization of the United Nations)



Appendix IV.

Conferences and Workshops 2016

Total conferences	44
Total workshops	37
Other types	15

11 - 12 January

Conference: 24th Conference on Postal and Delivery

Economics

Programme/Organiser: FSR C&M / P. Gori

18 January

Workshop: Executive Course to Master Electricity Markets Programme/Organiser: FSR Energy / Marta Luczac

04 - 05 February

Conference: EUI Forum on Migration, Citizenship and

Demography: Conference on Demography Programme/Organiser: MPC / Philippe Fargues

05 February

Conference: Reinforcing the Eurozone and protecting an

open Society

Programme/Organiser: TBS / R. Portes

05 February

Workshop: FSR EU Energy Law and Policy Workshop Programme/Organiser: FSR Energy / Anne Marie Kehoe

19 February

Workshop: Britain and the European Union

Programme/Organiser: GGP /

19 February

Workshop: FSR Policy Workshop: Tariff Structures for the

Internal Gas Market

Programme/Organiser: FSR Energy / Ilaria Conti

29 February

Conference: FSR Transport

Programme/Organiser: FSR Transport /

29 February

Workshop: REFMISMES Final Workshop Programme/Organiser: MPC / Philippe Fargues

03 March

Workshop: Which Rights, Whose Justice: Severe Exploitation

and Trafficking in Agriculture in Sicily

Programme/Organiser: Trafficko ES / Anna Triandafyllidou

and Letizia Palumbo

04 March

Workshop: The Rule of the EU Institutions in the Protection

of the Rule of Law

Programme/Organiser: D S1 / G. Wilms

07 - 09 March

Conference: BRIDGES

Programme/Organiser: RSC / Heather Grabbe (JMF)

07 March

Workshop: MPM2016 Kick-off Workshop

Programme/Organiser: MPM2016 / Pier Luigi Parcu

09 March

Debate: FSR Seminar - The Future of Air Traffic Management:

what can we learn from each other?

Programme/Organiser: FSR Transport / M. Finger

09 March

Workshop: Schuman Centre's Seminar Series post-doc

Workshop

Programme/Organiser: RSC / Philipp Genschel

10 - 11 March

Conference: Rethinking the Middle East: Transformations,

Flows and (Dis)orders

Programme/Organiser: MED / Luigi Narbone/Martyn Egan

10 - 12 March

Conference: Communicating International Organisations in

the 19th and 20th Centuries

Programme/Organiser: HAEU, HEC & GGP / Federico

Romero & Dieter Schlenker

18 - 19 March

Workshop: CharterClick event: Workshop on NHRBs best practices on the application of the EU Charter (first day) +

Third Consortium Meeting (second day)

Programme/Organiser: - / Deirdre Curtin/Adelina Adinolfi

01 - 02 April

Conference: EUI-Cologne Market Design Conference 2016

Programme/Organiser: RSC / Peter Cramton

05 - 06 April

Workshop: Critical Approaches to Irregular Migration

Facilitation: Dismantling the Human Smuggler Narrative

Programme/Organiser: MPC / Luigi Achilli

07 - 09 April

Conference: International Economic Governance and Market

Regulation

Programme/Organiser: FSR Energy / Jean-Michel Glachant

07 - 08 April

Conference: The Multicultural Question in a Mobile World

Programme/Organiser: GGP / Anna Triandafyllidou

08 April

Conference: The External Dimension of the Energy Union

Programme/Organiser: FSR Energy / Ilaria Conti

Speakers: Maros Sefcovic

14 April

Workshop: China's Rise and Europe\'s Response

Programme/Organiser: GGP / T. Christiansen & R. Maher

14 - 16 April

Workshop: International Economic Governance and Market

Regulation

Programme/Organiser: FSR Energy / Ilaria Conti

15 April

Advisory Council: FSR Vienna Forum on European Energy



Law

Programme/Organiser: FSR Energy /

15 - 16 April

Conference: 2nd Thematic workshop for the project Redial

Programme/Organiser: REDIAL / DE Bruycker

22 April

Workshop: EU Energy Law in Transition: The New

Challenges

Programme/Organiser: FSR Energy / Leigh Hancher

22 - 23 April

Workshop: NCAS Institutional Design: Similarities and

Differences

Programme/Organiser: FSR C&M / Stasi/Botta

28 April

Workshop: Mediatisation and Politicisation of Refugee Crisis

in Europe

Programme/Organiser: GGP / Anna Triandafyllidou

28 April

Conference: Filling the Gaps in Governance: The Case of

Europe

Programme/Organiser: Banking and Finance / Elena Carletti

29 April

Workshop: EUI-nomics 2016: Debating the economic

conditions in the euro area and beyond

Programme/Organiser: GGP / Massimiliano Marcellino

29 April

Workshop: The Changing Role of DSOs in the Energy Union

Programme/Organiser: FSR Energy / Ilaria Conti

02 May

Conference: 12th Florence Rail Transport Forum

Programme/Organiser: FSR Transport / N. Bert

03 May

Conference: ERA and the Digitalization of Railways

Programme/Organiser: FSR Transport / D. Kupfer

11 - 13 May

Workshop: Willing to Pay? History, Experiments and Tax

compliance

Programme/Organiser: Willing to Pay / Sven Steinmo

13 May

Roundtable: Data Privacy Advocacy: From Safe Harbour to

the Privacy Shield

Programme/Organiser: CJC & MWP / Deirdre Curtin and

Bilyana Petkova

16 - 17 May

Workshop: Narratives of Belonging

Programme/Organiser: GGP & MWP / Aitana Guia and

Julija Saderlic

18 - 21 May

Conference: 24th Conference on Postal and Delivery

Economics

Programme/Organiser: FSR C&M / P.Gori

19 - 20 May

Workshop: International Workshop on Enhancing Legitimacy

in Polycentric Climate Governance: Opportunities and

Challenges

Programme/Organiser: GGP / Philip Schleifer

19 - 20 May

Workshop: Rethinking Political Agency in the Middle East:

Engaging Political Anthropology

Programme/Organiser: MPC / Luigi Achilli

20 May

Forum: Young Arbitrators Forum: Selected Issues on

Transparency in International Arbitration

Programme/Organiser: GGP / Profs. Hoekman/Mavroidis/

Scheinin

Speakers: John Beechey

23 - 24 May

Advisory Council: FSR Policy Advisory Council and Energy

Advisory Council

Programme/Organiser: FSR Energy / Conti - Bellacci

26 May

Advisory Council: FSR C&M Advisory Council

Programme/Organiser: FSR C&M / Pier Luigi Parcu

27 May

Conference: 2016 FSR C&M Annual Conference

Programme/Organiser: FSR C&M / Pier Luigi Parcu

27 May

Workshop: The European Union, the Southern

Neighbourhood and Tunisia

Programme/Organiser: BORDERLANDS / Raffaella Del

Sarto

30 - 31 May

Conference: Tunisia: a conservative revolution?

Programme/Organiser: MRM / Hamza Meddeb and Nadia

Marzouki

01 June

Workshop: Which Role for Local Actors in Libya?

Programme/Organiser: MED / Virginie Collombier

02 - 04 June

Conference: Authors' Workshop for OUP Handbook on

Citizenship

Programme/Organiser: GGP / Rainer Baubock

04 June

Conference: The Cosmopolitan Constitution

Programme/Organiser: LAW, AEL & GGP / Dennis Patterson

06 - 07 June

Conference: The History of EC Foreign Relations

Programme/Organiser: RSC & HEC / Ulrich Krotz, Kiran

Klaus Patel and Federico Romero

13 - 14 June

Conference: 9th International Conference on Migration and

Development

Programme/Organiser: MPC / Hillel Rapoport

14 June

Roundtable: EP-EUI Roundtable: Transformations in the

Middle-East

Programme/Organiser: MED /

15 - 16 June

Conference: Empirical Investigations in Services Trade and

Investment



Programme/Organiser: GGP / Bernard Hoekman

16 June

Workshop: Coping with the Syrian Crisis: the Role of the International Factor toward the Settlement of the Civil War Programme/Organiser: GGP / Ioannis Galariotis

16 - 17 June

Conference: The Legal-Economic Analysis of WTO Case Law

of 2015

Programme/Organiser: GGP / Petros Mavroidis

16 - 17 June

Conference: Financial Deregulation: A Historical Perspective Programme/Organiser: RSC & HEC / Youssef Cassis

17 June

Conference: Conference in Honour of Mike Artis Programme/Organiser: PWC / Ramon Marimon

17 June

Workshop: Integrating the Operation of EU Power Systems? Programme/Organiser: FSR Energy / Ilaria Bellacci

20 - 21 June

Conference: BORDERLANDS: Boundaries, Governance and Power in the European Union's Relations with North Africa and the Middle East

Programme/Organiser: Borderlands / Raffaella Del Sarto

21 June

Roundtable: Monitoring Media Pluralism in the EU: risks,

opportunities and best practices

Programme/Organiser: MPM2016 / Pier Luigi Parcu

24 June

Conference: 5th Conference on the Regulation of

Infrastructures: The Challenges of Digitalization and the Use

of Data

Programme/Organiser: FSR Energy / Nadia Bert

24 June

Workshop: High Level Dialogue on Policy Conditionality Programme/Organiser: RSC / Brigid Laffan and Calliope

Spanou

27 - 29 June

Conference: EU Border Care Annual Conference and Ethics

Workshop

Programme/Organiser: EU BORDER CARE / Vanessa Grotti

30 June - 01 July

Conference: Theory Meets Crisis

Programme/Organiser: GGP / Liesbet Hooghe and Gary

Marks

05 - 06 July

Conference: 16th Doctoral Meetings in International Trade

and International Finance

Programme/Organiser: GGP / Bernard Hoekman and **Árpád**

Ábrahám

11 July

Conference: Executive symposium on road transport Programme/Organiser: FSR Transport / Matthias Finger

14 - 15 July

Advisory Council: Banking Resolution Seminar and FBF Advisory Council

Programme/Organiser: Banking and Finance / Elena Carletti

19 - 21 September

Advisory Council: EABCN training school "Micro-Structure

of Trade - Theory and Evidence Programme/Organiser: No Budget /

23 - 24 September

Conference: World Trade Forum

Programme/Organiser: GGP / Bernard Hoekman

27 September

Meeting: Horizon 2020 Meeting

Programme/Organiser: GGP / Thomas Christiansen

27 - 28 September

Meeting: H2020 Meeting CULT COOP-01-2017 Democratic

discourses and the rule of law

Programme/Organiser: GGP / Brigid Laffan

29 - 30 September

Conference: Integration of Migrants and Refugees Programme/Organiser: EUI / Milena Tripkovic

30 September

Conference: FSR & HERI Conference on European Energy

Law

Programme/Organiser: FSR Energy / Anne Marie Kehoe

06 - 07 October

Workshop: 2nd ASIL-EU Workshop: Asylum Seekers at the

EU Borders: challenges and research perspectives Programme/Organiser: GGP / Anna Triandafyllidou

12 - 13 October

Conference: Trafficking for Severe Labour Exploitation in

Europe: Addressing Demand

Programme/Organiser: DEMAND AT / Anna

Triandafyllidou and Alexandra Ricard-Guay

14 - 15 October

Conference: Entrance for Executives - Annual Conference

Programme/Organiser: FSR C&M / Botta

14 - 15 October

Meeting: 64th Economic Policy Panel Meeting

Programme/Organiser: D S1 / Richard Portes

20 - 21 October

Conference: Final REDIAL conference

Programme/Organiser: REDIAL / Geraldine Renaudiere

21 October

Conference: 8th Air Forum

Programme/Organiser: FSR Transport / Matthias Finger

27 - 28 October

Workshop: EU Energy Law & Policy Workshop & the 8th FSR and BNETZA Forum on the Legal Issues of Energy

Regulation

Programme/Organiser: FSR Energy / Anne Marie Kehoe

28 October

Meeting: Horizon 2020 Meeting - Who Moves Programme/Organiser: GGP / Anna Triandafyllidou

28 October

Workshop: FSR Policy Workshop: Congestion Management in the Internal Energy Market

in the Internal Energy Market



Programme/Organiser: FSR Energy / Ilaria Bellacci

28 October

Conference: A University for Europe - Higher Education and

European integration

Programme/Organiser: HAEU, HEC & RSC / Dieter

Schlenker

03 - 04 November

Conference: MPM workshop & Final Conference Programme/Organiser: MPM2016 / Pier Luigi Parcu

04 November

Conference: BREXIT

Programme/Organiser: GGP / Brigid Laffan

07 November

Roundtable: EP-EUI Policy Roundtable: Evidence and Analysis in EU Policy-Making: Concepts, Practice and

Governance

Programme/Organiser: GGP / Wilhelm Lehmann and Gaby

Umbach

Speakers: Ioan Mircea Pascu - EP Vice-President

10 - 11 November

Conference: Constitutionality, powers and legitimacy of EU

agencies or agency-like bodies

Programme/Organiser: - / Deirdre Curtin

21 - 22 November

Advisory Council: FSR Policy Advisory Council Programme/Organiser: FSR Energy / Ilaria Bellacci

25 November

Workshop: FSR 13th Florence Rail Forum

Programme/Organiser: FSR Transport / Nadia Bert

30 November

Workshop: Nation, Migration and Film

Programme/Organiser: GGP / Anna Triandafyllidou

01 - 02 December

Workshop: CUBA Policy Workshop Rethinking Research and Policy Agendas on Cultural Heritage and European Identities Programme/Organiser: Cultural Base / Anna Triandafyllidou

01 - 02 December

Conference: FSR Climate Annual Conference

Programme/Organiser: FSR Energy / C. Marcantonini

02 December

Workshop: Life Side Workshop 1: Allocation of free allowances in EUI ETS to address the risk of carbon leakage Programme/Organiser: FSR Climate / C. Marcantonini

05 December

Workshop: Shaking the Brick and Mortar: Moving Higher

Education Online

Programme/Organiser: FSR Energy / Jean-Michel Glachant

07 December

Workshop: The Future of Christians in the Middle East Programme/Organiser: MED / Georges Fahmi

07 December

Roundtable: EP - EUI History Roundtable: The Electoral Act 40 Years Later: History and Significance for European

Democracy Today

Programme/Organiser: GGP / Wilhelm Lehmann

14 - 15 December

Workshop: Survey Methodological Workshops for the

RuMIT-FAO Project

Programme/Organiser: MPC / Philippe Fargues and Ivan

Martin

Speakers: Mohamed Jouili, Lorena Lando, Chokri Arfa

Appendix V.

Seminars, Lectures and Working Groups

Seminars

18 - 19 March

Seminar: 2016 Annual Scientific Seminar

Programme/Organiser: FSR C&M / Pier Luigi Parcu

Speakers: Tommaso Valletti

31 - 02 April

Seminar: FSR C&M and Turin School

Programme/Organiser: FSR C&M / Pier Luigi Parcu

07 June

Seminar: The Household Vehicle Portfolio: Implications for

Emissions Abatement Policies

Programme/Organiser: FSR Climate / Xavier Labandeira

20 June

High Level Policy Seminar: New Public Policies and the

European Union

Programme/Organiser: GGP / Leonardo Pierdominici

Speakers: José Manuel Durão Barroso

22 June

Luncheon seminar: Book presentation: Politicising Europe: Integration and Mass Politics by Swen Hutter, Edgar Grande and Hanspeter Kriesi

20 October

Seminar: Is It Made of Timber or Steel? State of Play of the

Banking Union

Programme/Organiser: FBF & EU Financial and Monetary

Law Working Group /

15 November

Seminar: George Papaconstantinou: An Insider's View of the

Greek Crisis

Programme/Organiser: RSC / Miguel Maduro

01 December

Seminar: Framing the ECB's role during the crisis: the rise of a 'gouvernement des banquiers'? with Gabriel Glöckler (ECB)

Programme/Organiser: FBF & EU Financial and Monetary

Law Working Group /

Schuman Centre's Seminar Series

13 January

Post doc seminar: Past Ideals, Present Discourses: the Migrant Other in the Mediterranean

Aitana Guia, Reheating the New Left: Nativism and Islam in Southern Europe,

Katharina Lenner, Brothers or Burdens? Framing Syrian

Refugees in Jordan

Chair: Anna Triandafyllidou

27 January

Terrorists, Refugees and Eurocrats: the politics of fear and

exclusion at EU level

Speaker: Heather Grabbe (JMF) Discussant: Günter Wilms

10 February

Post doc seminar: Dimensions of Trade, Fiscal and Monetary

(Dis-)Integration

Sylvanus Kwaku Afesorgbor, Economic Sanctions,

International Trade and Political Regimes; Silvia Calò, Fiscal Devolution and International

Macroeconomics in the EU;

Emmanuel Comte, The Origins of French Support to European

Monetary Integration, 1968-1984 Chair: Bernard Hoekman

24 February

Issue-stretching. The detrimental consequences of unsubstantiated political explanations for the explainer, the

explained policy, and the democratic process

Speaker: Konstantin Vössing (JMF) Discussant: Philipp Genschel

13 April

Democracy in Africa

Guest speaker - Nic Cheeseman

27 April

America's Cultural Challenge Abroad Guest speaker - Harvey Feigenbaum

25 May

European integration, politicization and intra-party conflict

Guest speaker - Edgar Grande

12 October

Rebuilding the Hungarian Right through Civil Organization

and Social Protest Speaker: Béla Greskovits Chair: Philipp Genschel

26 October

Cognitive and non-cognitive costs of day care 0-2 for girls

Guest speaker: Andrea Ichino

Chair: David Levine

09 November

Shaping the EU Polity: Concepts, Actors, Controversies

Speaker: Claudia Wiesner Discussant: Brigid Laffan Chair: Philipp Genschel

23 November

The European Court of Justice and the Policy Process: The

Shadow of Case Law

Guest speaker: Susanne Schmidt, University Bremen

Chair: Philipp Genschel

07 December

Post doc seminar: Actors and Ideas: The European Parliament, Human Rights, and Redistribution

Monika Heupel (JMF), Western Democracies and Extra-

territorial Human Rights Violations

Alexander Katsaitis (MWF), Elite Politicization: Global



Civil Society in the European Parliament & the Democratic Disconnect

Laura Seelkopf (MWF), The Political Economy of Taxation and Inequality

Chair: Philipp Genschel

Europe in the World Research Seminar Series

18 February

Luc-André Brunet: Forging Europe: Re-thinking the Institutional Foundations of the European Coal and Steel Community

Simon Macdonald: The Internment of British and Irish Expatriates in Paris during the French Revolutionary Terror

3 March

Simon Stevens: The Turn to Sanctions by the Anti-Apartheid Movement

Jed Odermatt: The EU's Contribution to the Development of International Law

17 March

Sylvanus Afesorgbor: Economic Sanctions and International Trade: How do Threatened Sanctions Compare with Imposed Sanctions?

Cecilia Tarruell: Prisoners of War and Lives across Empires During the Early Modern Period

12 May

Muriam Haleh Davis: A Revolutionary is a Good Student: Algerian Perspectives on Economic Planning After Independence

Guido van Meersbergen: Cross-Cultural Diplomacy Compared: Views from Mughal India

2 June

Ioannis Galariotis: Examining EU Citizens' Sentiments about the EU Security and Defence Policy through Twitter: The Case of the Ukraine Crisis Hugo Meijer: Western Strategies in the 'Pacific Century': The Reconfiguration of US, British and French Security Policies in East Asia

14 June

Europe in the World Seminar Series and Borderlands Seminar:

Amitav Acharya: Why Govern? Re-thinking Demand and Progress in Global Governance

6 October

Europe in the World Research Seminar - Introduction: International Relations, International Security, and World Politics

20 October

Douglas Webber: European Disintegration? The Politics of the EU's Crisis

17 November

Matteo Faini: Friendly Spies? International Institutions and Intelligence Cooperation

1 December

Eva-Maria Muschik: How to Build a State? The United

Nations in Libya and Somalialand in the 1950s

15 December

Europe in the World Research Seminar and Max Weber Master Class

Ngaire Woods: Is Better Global Governance Possible?

Lectures

Total 8 lectures

19 January

Lecture: WTO, Developing Countries, and the Doha round: Trade Facilitation and Aid for Trade

Programme/Organiser: GGP / Petros Mavroidis

02 February

Lecture: "Notorious RBG": A conversation with US Supreme Court Justice Ruth Bader Ginsburg

Programme/Organiser: HEC, LAW & RSC / Ruth Rubio Marin & Laura Lee Downs

03 March

Lecture: Greening Economy, Graying Society Programme/Organiser: FSR Climate / Xavier Labandeira

28 September

Lecture: The Yves Mény Annual Lecture: Engineers of Jihad: The Curious Connection between Violent Extremism and Education by Diego Gambetta

Programme/Organiser: RSC / Philipp Genschel & David Levine

29 September

Lecture: The EU response to the terrorist threat Programme/Organiser: MEDirections / Luigi Narbone

29 September

Lecture: Brainstorming on radicalization in the MENA region; Keynote Speech: The EU response to the terrorist threat

Programme/Organiser: MEDirections / Luigi Narbone

08 November

Lecture: William Scherman on TSOs in the US Programme/Organiser: FSR Energy Law & Policy / Anne Marie Kehoe

11 November

Lecture: Reinforcing Rule of Law Oversight in the European Union

Programme/Organiser: GGP / Carlos Closa



Working Groups

Migration Working Group

26 January

Migration Working Group- Irregular Migration

23 February

Migration Working Group- Intra EU Mobility

16 March

Migration Working Group-Diasporas

26 April

Migration Working Group-Challenges of Integration Policy

24 May

Migration Working Group - Conceptual Advances in Citizenship and Integration

27 September

MWG and MED Joint Session - The Euro-Middle East Refugee Crisis: Historical and Contemporary Challenges

25 October

Migration Working Group-Equality and Diversity Challenges in a Globalised World

29 November

Migration Working Group-Refugee and Temporary Migrant Labour Market Integration



Appendix VI.

Training Courses

Total

47 training courses

13 - 15 January

Training Course: Econometric Methods for the Analysis of Banking Data

Programme/Organiser: Banking and Finance / Fabio Canova

21 January

Training Course: Training Workshop for students of the

Harvard Kennedy School of Government Programme/Organiser: MPC / Philippe Fargues

11 - 13 February

Training Course: Annual Training 2015-2016 on Communications & Media Regulation - Block 3: Internet Technology, Law and Economics Part II: Video, News and Applications

Programme/Organiser: FSR C&M / Pier Luigi Parcu

01 - 03 March

Executive Training Seminar : GGP Executive Training Seminar: Rules of Origin in International Trade: Concepts and Techniques

Programme/Organiser: GGP / Bernard Hoekman

14 - 18 March

Training Course: FSR Specialised Training Course on Gas

Markets and their Regulation

Programme/Organiser: FSR Energy / Ilaria Conti

30 - 01 April

Training Course: Risk Management and the Economics of Banking

Programme/Organiser: Banking and Finance /

07 - 09 April

Training Course: ENTraNCE for Judges - Final Workshop Programme/Organiser: ENTraNCE 2016 / PL Parcu

14 - 16 April

Training Course FSR C&M Annual Training 2015/16 - Block 4 on Internet Technology, Law and Economics of Big Data, Cloud and Security

Programme/Organiser: FSR C&M / Pier Luigi Parcu

18 - 22 April

Training Course: CEER-FSR Joint Training on the Introduction to Fundamentals of Energy Regulation Programme/Organiser: FSR Energy / Ilaria Conti

26 - 27 April

Training Course: Stress Testing Methods

Programme/Organiser: Banking and Finance / Fabio Canova

09 - 11 May

Training Course: Regulation and Integration of Renewable

Programme/Organiser: FSR Energy / Jean-Michel Glachant

11 - 12 May

Executive Training Seminar: GGP Executive Training Seminar: Atelier de coordination pour la mise en oeuvre des matrices d'actions sur le transit et la facilitation des echanges en Afrique de l'Ouest

Programme/Organiser: GGP / Stefano Inama / Bernard Hoekman

12 - 14 May

Executive Training Seminar: GGP Executive Training Seminar: Mapping China's Futures. A Scenario-Based Approach to Analyse Chinas Socio-Political and Economic Dynamics over the Next Decade

Programme/Organiser: GGP / Giorgia Giovannetti / Giovanni Andornino

12 - 14 May

Training Course: Future Grid Managers Programme Module IV

Programme/Organiser: FSR Energy / Jean-Michel Glachant

26 - 31 May

Summer School: FSR Summer School on EU Energy Law & Policy

Programme/Organiser: FSR Energy / Leigh Hancher

01 - 03 June

Training Course: ENTSO-E Regional Conference: Vilnius Programme/Organiser: FSR Energy / Jean-Michel Glachant

01 - 03 June

Training Course: The Micro and Macroeconomics of Banking Programme/Organiser: Banking and Finance /

06 - 10 June

Training Course: Annual Training on the Regulation of Energy Utilities | Block III

Programme/Organiser: FSR Energy / Jean-Michel Glachant

08 - 10 June

Executive Training Seminar: GGP Executive Training Seminar: ITC training in Geneva

Programme/Organiser: GGP / Bernard Hoekman

13 - 15 June

Executive Training Seminar: GGP Executive Training Seminar: WTO Dispute Settlement, Public Policy, and Reform: As seen through the lens of US-Country of Origin Labelling (COOL)

Programme/Organiser: GGP / Bernard Hoekman & Petros Mavroidis

20 - 22 June

Training Course: Credit Risk Modelling Programme/Organiser: Banking and Finance /

27 June - 08 July

Summer School: Migration Summer School Programme/Organiser: MPC / Ivan Martin

30 June - 02 July

Training Course: Banking and Financial Stability Programme/Organiser: Banking and Finance / Fabio Canova

30 June

Training Course: FSR Energy Law Training: EU State Aid and the Energy Sector

Programme/Organiser: FSR Energy / Leigh Hancher



04 - 08 July

Training Course: FSR Summer School on Energy Utilities Programme/Organiser: FSR Energy / Mara Radulescu

05 - 08 July

Training Course: EMIN

Programme/Organiser: FSR Energy / Sara Tamarit (EMIN)

11 - 15 July

Summer School: CMPF Summer School for Journalists and

Media Practitioners 2016

Programme/Organiser: FSR C&M / Pier Luigi Parcu

07 - 09 September

Training Course: Empirical Banking

Programme/Organiser: Banking and Finance / Fabio Canova

14 - 15 September

Executive Training Seminar: GGP Executive Training Seminar: UNCTAD: LDC Training on Rules of Origin Programme/Organiser: GGP / Stefano Inama

19 - 20 September

Training Course: Ad-hoc Training Course for Anacom Programme/Organiser: FSR C&M / Pier Luigi Parcu

22 - 24 September

Training Course : ENTraNCE Executives. Block 1 Programme/Organiser: FSR C&M / Pier Luigi Parcu

26 - 28 September

Executive Training Seminar: Electricity & Gas Markets in

Cyprus

Programme/Organiser: FSR Energy / Jean-Michel Glachant

03 - 07 October

Training Course: FSR Annual Training on the Regulation of

Energy Utilities. Block I

Programme/Organiser: FSR Energy / Jean-Michel Glachant

05 - 06 October

Training Course: Contingent Capital and Bail-in-able debt:

New Frontiers for European Regulated Banks

Programme/Organiser: Banking and Finance / Fabio Canova

05 - 07 October

Training Course: Reassessing Latin American Integration:

Entering a New Stage?

Programme/Organiser: GGP / Carlos Closa

24 - 28 October

Training Course: FSR Communications & Media Annual

Training - Block 1

Programme/Organiser: FSR C&M /

02 - 04 November

Training Course: Macroprudential Policies Programme/Organiser: Banking and Finance /

08 November

Training Course: FSR Energy Law Training: EU State Aid and

the Energy Sector

Programme/Organiser: FSR Energy / Anne Marie Kehoe

09 November

Training Course: Young Researchers Master Class on

Agencification of EU Executive Governance

Programme/Organiser: No Budget / Deirdre Curtin

16 - 18 November

Training Course: AGG Training Seminar: The Value and Function of Parliaments in Regional Organisations Programme/Organiser: GGP / Carlos Closa

21 - 23 November

Training Course: Executive Training at the Knowledge Centre on Migration and Demography of the Joint Research Centre Programme/Organiser: MPC / Philippe Fargues

28 - 29 November

Executive Training Seminar: Executive Course to Master Electricity Markets

Programme/Organiser: FSR Energy / Mara Radulescu

29 - 30 November

Training Course: Essentials of Financial Stability Programme/Organiser: Banking and Finance /

01 December

Training Course: Early Warning Systems
Programme/Organiser: Banking and Finance /

01 - 03 December

Training Course: ENTraNCE training course block II Programme/Organiser: FSR C&M / PL.PARCU

04 - 09 December

Training Course: International Overview on Natural Gas Regulation for Perusahaan Gas Negara – Indonesia Programme/Organiser: FSR Energy / Jean-Michel Glachant

15 - 17 December

Training Course: FSR C&M Annual Training - Block 2 Programme/Organiser: FSR C&M / Pier Luigi Parcu



Online training courses

Total 8 training courses

20 January-28 June

Regulation of the Power Sector Programme: FSR Energy

12 October 2015 - 24 April 2016

Annual Training on the Regulation of Energy Utilities Block 2

Programme: FSR Energy

8-22 March

Bank Recovery Planning 1 Programme: FBF

13 - 17 June

Supervisory Review and Evaluation Process 1

Programme: FBF

27 June - 8 July

Bank Recovery Planning 2

Programme: FBF

28 November – 7 December

Supervisory Review and Evaluation Process 2

Programme: FBF

3 October 2016 - 31 January 2017

Regulation of the Power Sector Programme: FSR Energy

12 October-15 November

Trans-European Energy Networks Regulation

Programme: FSR Energy



Appendix VII.

Co-financed EUI Events

Total 10 events

02 February

Lecture: "Notorious RBG": A conversation with US Supreme

Court Justice Ruth Bader Ginsburg

Programme/Organiser: HEC, LAW & RSC / Ruth Rubio

Marin & Laura Lee Downs

10 - 12 March

Conference: Communicating International Organisations in

the 19th and 20th Centuries

Programme/Organiser: HAEU, HEC & GGP / Federico

Romero & Dieter Schlenker

21 April

Workshop: Ukraine as a Contested Case: Imperial

Continuities and Disjunctions

Programme/Organiser: RSC & HEC / HEC Researchers

13 May

Roundtable: Data Privacy Advocacy: From Safe Harbour to

the Privacy Shield

Programme/Organiser: CJC & MWP / Deirdre Curtin and

Bilyana Petkova

16 - 17 May

Workshop: Narratives of Belonging

Programme/Organiser: GGP & MWP / Aitana Guia and

Julija Saderlic

04 June

Conference: The Cosmopolitan Constitution

Programme/Organiser: LAW, AEL & GGP / Dennis Patterson

06 - 07 June

Conference: The History of EC Foreign Relations

Programme/Organiser: RSC & HEC / Ulrich Krotz, Kiran

Klaus Patel and Federico Romero

16 - 17 June

Conference: Financial Deregulation: A Historical Perspective

Programme/Organiser: RSC & HEC / Youssef Cassis

12 - 14 October

Conference: Irish Society, History & Culture: 100 years after

1916

Programme/Organiser: RSC & HEC / Dieter Reinisch

28 October

Conference: A University for Europe - Higher Education and

European integration

Programme/Organiser: HAEU, HEC & RSC / Dieter

Schlenker



Appendix VIII.

People

Faculty Full-Time Professors

CASSIS Youssef, Joint Chair (with History Department) in Economic History

CURTIN Deirdre, Joint Chair (with Law Department) in European Law

FARGUES Philippe, Robert Schuman Chair, Director Migration Policy Centre (until 30/8/2016)

GENSCHEL Philipp, Joint Chair (with SPS Department) in European Public Policy

GLACHANT Jean-Michel, Robert Schuman Chair Director of Florence School of Regulation and of the Loyola de Palacio Energy Policy Programme (until 30/9/2016)

HOEKMAN Bernard, Robert Schuman Chair, Director of the GGP research area 'Global Economics'

KROTZ Ulrich, Joint Chair (with SPS Department) in International Relations

LAFFAN Brigid, Director of Robert Schuman Centre and of Global Governance Programme

LEVINE David, Joint Chair (with Economics Department) in Economics

MAVROIDIS Petros, Joint Chair (with Law Department) in Global and Regional Economic Law (until 31/8/2016)

MARIMON Ramon, Joint Chair (with Economics Department) and Pierre Werner Chair

POIARES PESSOA MADURO Luis, RSC Professor, European Law

ROY Olivier, Joint Chair (with SPS Department) in Mediterranean Studies

STEINMO Sven, Professor, Director of 'Willing to Pay' Project

TRIANDAFYLLIDOU Anna, Robert Schuman Chair, Director of the GGP research area 'Cultural Diversity'

Part-Time Professors

CAFAGGI Fabrizio, HiiL

CANOVA Fabio, Florence School of Banking and Finance

CARLETTI Elena, Florence School of Banking and Finance

CHRISTIANSEN Thomas, Global Governance Programme, research area 'European Transnational & Global Governance'

CRAMTON Peter

DE BEL-AIR Françoise, Migration Policy Centre

DE BRUYCKER Philippe, Migration Policy Centre

DE WITTE Bruno, EUDO

DEL SARTO Raffaella, BORDERLANDS project

FARGUES Philippe, Director Migration Policy Centre (from 1/9/2016)

FINGER Matthias, Florence School of Regulation, Transport area

GIOVANNETTI Giorgia, Global Governance Programme

GLACHANT Jean-Michel, Robert Schuman Chair Director of Florence School of Regulation and of the Loyola de Palacio Energy Policy Programme (from 1/10/2016)

GROTTI Vanessa, EU BorderCare project

HANCHER Leigh, Florence School of Regulation, Energy Law and Policy

HERITIER Adrienne, EUDO, European Parliament project

LABANDEIRA Xavier, Florence School of Regulation, Climate

MARCELLINO Massimiliano, RSCAS/Pierre Werner Chair

MARTIN Ivan, Migration Policy Centre

MEEUS Leonardo, Florence School of Regulation, Energy

PARCU Pier Luigi, Centre for Media Pluralism & Media Freedom, Florence School of Regulation, Communications & Media Area

PEREZ ARRIAGA Jose, Florence School of Regulation, Energy

PORTES Richard, Tommaso Padoa Schioppa Chair

RANCI Pippo, Florence School of Regulation, Energy

RAPOPORT Hillel, Migration Policy Centre

SAUSSIER Stéphane, Florence School of Regulation, Water Regulation

VENTURINI Alessandra, Migration Policy Centre

VIGNOLI Daniele, Migration Policy Centre

VINK Maarten, EUDO

Emeritus Professor

BLONDEL Jean

Senior Fellows

NARBONE Luigi

PONZANO Paolo



Research Fellows

ANDRIGHETTO Giulia, Willing to Pay

ANNICCHINO Pasquale, ReligioWest

BOTTA Marco, Florence School of Regulation, Communications and Media

BROGI Elda, Centre for Media Pluralism & Media Freedom (from 1/7/2016)

COLLOMBIER Virginie, Middle East Directions

DI BARTOLOMEO Anna, Migration Policy Centre

DZANKIC Jelena, EUDO

FAHMI Georges, MiddleEastDirections Programme

GIL CONGOTE Hugo, Florence School of Regulation, Energy

HOWARD Neil, Marie Curie Fellow

HUTCHESON Derek, EUDO

KEYAERTS Nico, Florence School of Regulation, Energy

KUSCHMINDER Katherine, NWO Rubicon Grant

MAHER Richard, Global Governance Programme

MARCANTONINI Claudio, Florence School of Regulation, Climate

MARZOUKI Nadia, ReligioWest

MEDDEB Hamza, MENARA

NORI Michele, Marie Curie Fellow

SCHRAM Arthur

SCRINZI Francesca, Marie Curie Fellow

UMBACH Gaby, Global Governance Programme

WEINAR Agnieszka, Marie Curie Fellow

Research/Project Assistants (With At Least A Half-Time Contract)

ACHILLI Luigi, Migration Policy Centre

ANGELI Danai, DemandAT

ARCARONS FEIXAS Albert, Migration Policy Centre

BACCHI Alessia, Migration Policy Centre

BARRETT Nicholas, Florence School of Banking and Finance

BARTOLINI Laura, Global Governance Programme

BELLACCI Ilaria, Florence School of Regulation, Energy

BERNARDO Daniela, Florence School of Regulation, Energy

BERT Nadia, Florence School of Regulation, Transport

BHAGWAT Pradyumna, Florence School of Regulation, Energy

BIRNBAUM Maria, ReligioWest

BONFANTI Sara, Migration Policy Centre

BROGI Elda, Centre for Media Pluralism & Media Freedom (until 30/6/2016)

CANESTRINI Chiara, Florence School of Regulation, Energy

CONTI Ilaria, Florence School of Regulation, Energy

CORNET Catherine, MiddleEastDirections Programme

CRIVELLI Pramila, Global Governance Programme

CROUCH Graeme, Global Governance Programme

D'ATTOMA John, Willing to Pay

DABROWSKI Jessica, Florence School of Regulation, Energy

DI MAURO Danilo, Global Governance Programme

DOWNS Charles, RSC Web Unit

DUDEK Jerzy, Florence School of Regulation, Energy Law

EGAN Martyn, Middle East Directions

FIORINI Matteo, Global Governance Programme

GIUNTINI Lorenzo, Centre for Media Pluralism & Media Freedom

GORI Paula, Florence School of Regulation and Centre for Media Pluralism & Media Freedom

GUIDI Caterina, Global Governance Programme

IGLIOZZI Roberta, RSC Web Unit

ISAAKYAN Irina, ITHACA and Global Governance Programme

JANSSON Jenny, Willing to Pay

KALANTARYAN Sona, Migration Policy Centre

KEHOE Anne Marie, Florence School of Regulation, Energy Law

KINDEL Matthias, Global Governance Programme

KNAPS Anna, The Memory of Financial Crises

KOUKI Hara, CulturalBase

KUCHERENKO Vasyl, RSC

KUEBLER Johanne, Borderlands

KUPFER David, Florence School of Regulation, Transport

LANGTHORNE Matthew, Florence School of Regulation, Energy and RSCAS

LIMAM Mohamed, Borderlands

LUCZAK Marta, Florence School of Regulation, Energy

LUNDSTEDT Ludvig, Willing to Pay

MALAKASIS Cynthia, EUBorderCare

MANETTI Giovanni, Migration Policy Centre



MARCHETTI Sabrina, Global Governance Programme

McMULLIN Janto, Florence School of Regulation, Energy

MOLHO Jérémie, CulturalBase

MORARU Madalina, REDIAL, Migration Policy Centre

MORGANTI Barbara, Florence School of Regulation, Climate

NENADIĆ Iva, Centre for Media Pluralism and Media Freedom

NISTOTSKAYA Marina, Willing to Pay

NOYON Sanne, Willing to Pay

OKYAY Asli, Borderlands

OSTLING Alina, Centre for Media Pluralism & Media Freedom

OTTAVIANO Simone, Migration Policy Centre

PALUMBO Letizia, DemandAT project

PANOV Trajche, EUDO

PISARKIEWICZ Anna, Florence School of Regulation, Communications and Media

QUAGLIARIELLO Chiara, EUBorderCare

RĂDULESCU Mara, Florence School of Regulation

RENAUDIÈRE Géraldine, REDIAL, Migration Policy Centre

RICARD-GUAY Alexandra, DemandAT project

ROCCHINI Ylenia, Borderlands

ROSSETTO Nicolò, Florence School of Regulation, Energy

SAHRAOUI Nina, EUBorderCare

SALAMONSKA Justyna, Migration Policy Centre

SCHITTEKATTE Tim, Florence School of Regulation, Energy

SCHLOSSER Pierre, Florence School of Banking and Finance

SCHMIDT HATZ Josef, Global Governance Programme

SCOTTO Francesca, RSCAS/Global Governance Programme

SERRET SANAHUJA Joana, Migration Policy Centre

SISSONEN Salla, Florence School of Regulation, Energy

SOLIDORO Silvia, Florence School of Regulation, Communications and Media

STASI Maria Luisa, Florence School of Regulation, Communications and Media

TALÓ Teresa, Migration Policy Centre

TEIXIDO- FIGUERAS Jordi, LIFE-SIDE project

TELESCA Giuseppe, The Memory of Financial Crises

THOLENS Simone, Borderlands

TREVISAN Jan, Florence School of Banking and Finance

TRIPKOVIC Milena, EUI Forum

VANNUCCI Stefano, MiddleEastDirections Programme

VERDE Stefano, Florence School of Regulation, Climate

VOLINTIRU Clara, Willing to Pay

ZARAGOZA CRISTIAN Jonathan, Borderlands

Jean Monnet Fellows

RSC Jean Monnet Fellows, 2015/16

COOPER Ian, University of Cambridge, The Union of Parliaments: National Parliaments and the New Architecture of Democratic Politics in the EU

GRABBE Heather, Open Society European Policy Institute, Inside the Black Box: Policy-Making and Politicisation of Free Movement of Persons in the EU

REILLY James, University of Sydney, Chinese Carrots and Sticks: Beijing's Economic Statecraft in Europe

VIOLA Lora, Free University Berlin, 'Groupification' and the Transformation of Governance Institutions

VÖSSING Konstantin, Humbold University, The Formation of Public Opinion about European Integration: Political Explanations, Party Competition, and Individual Dispositions

RSC Jean Monnet Fellows 2016/17

BEUKERS Thomas, Dutch Ministry of Foreign Affairs, The Future of EMU: Constitutional and Legal Challenges

COOPER Ian, EUI, The Representation of Parliaments in the European Union

GOFAS Andreas, Pantheion University, The Origins of Transnational Terrorist Waves

HEUPELS Monika, University of Bamberg, Western Democracies and Extraterritorial Human Rights Violations

KAYA Ayhan, Istanbul Bilgi University, De-Europeanization of Turkish Asylum and Migration Policies: The unfolding of the Syrian Refugee Crisis

PILUSO Giandomenico, University of Siena, Central Banking, International Cooperation and Europe: A Structure of Policy for Stability and Integration (1920-1975)

RENTON James, Edge Hill University, The European Idea of the Middle East and the Question of Power in the 21st Century

SHINGAL Anirudh, University of Bern, Causes and Effects of Discrimination in the Award of Government Contracts: Evidence from India

STEINBACH Armin, Max Planck Institute for Research on Collective Goods, Enhancing Economic Policy Coordination within the Existing EU Legal Framework: Exploring Incentive-Based and Insurance-Type Coordination Mechanisms



SUS Monika Ewa, Hertie School of Governance, Inventors and Gatekeepers: EU Member States and the EEAS. How to Explain the Ambiguity and Find a Model for Cooperation?

Max Weber Fellows

RSC Max Weber Fellows, 2015/16

AFESORGBOR Sylvanus Kwaku, Aarhus University, Economic Sanctions, International Trade and Political Regimes

BOZZOLA Martina, Graduate Institute of International Development Studies (Geneva), Climate Policies and Agriculture

CALÒ Silvia, Trinity College Dublin, Fiscal Devolution and International Macroeconomics in the EU

COMTE Emmanuel, EUI, Inequality and Efficiency in Education and Labour Markets

GUIA Aitana, York University (Toronto), Nativism, Human Rights, and the New Discourses of Xenophobia in Southern Europe

KEDEM Nadav, University of Haifa, The Role of Status in International Relations

LEMIÈRE Sophie, EUI, Politics in a Grey Zone: Connivance Militancy in Malaysia and Tunisia

LENNER Katharina, Freie Universität Berlin, Policy Legacies and Policy Memories: The Governance of Syrian Refugees in Jordan

LENZ Tobias, Georg-August University of Göttingen, Under What Conditions Do Regional Organizations Evolve Institutionally?

SCHLEIFER Philip, EUI, Private Governance in Global Environmental Politics

TEIXIDO-FIGUERAS Jordi, University Rovira I Virgili, EU Climate Policy: Distributional Issues

RSC Max Weber Fellows 2016/17

BASEDOW Robert, LSE, International regulatory cooperation and the future of multilateralism

CALÒ Silvia, EUI, Fiscal Devolution and International Macroeconomics in the EU

FAINI Matteo, New America Foundation, Can You Keep a Secret? Intelligence Cooperation in the Transatlantic Community

GADE Tine, University of Oslo, Minorization and Political Leadership: Exploring the Causes of the Crisis of Middle Eastern Sunnism

KATSAITIS Alexander, University College London, Which Interest Groups Finance EU Political parties & Foundations? And Why?

LANATI Mauro, On the Link between Foreign Aid and Migration

LEMIÈRE Sophie, EUI, Politics in a Grey Zone: Complicit Militancy in Malaysia and Tunisia

MARCUZZI Stefano, University of Oxford, EU-NATO Relations in the Mediterranean Evolution and Future Steps

SEELKOPF Laura Pamina, University of Bremen, The Political Economy of Foreign Aid Allocation: Arguments and Applications

WINSLETT Gary, Boston College, Regulatory Trade Barriers in Goods

Marie Curie Fellows and similar

HOWARD Neil, The anti-politics of anti-trafficking: A comparative study of anti-trafficking policy and practice in Benin and Italy (until 26 May 2016)

KUSCHMINDER Katie, Destination or in Transit? Decision making factors of Syrian and Nigerian migrants in Italy (with a Rubicon grant from the Dutch organization for Scientific Research) (from 1 June 2016)

NORI Michele, Patterns of pastoral migrations in the Mediterranean region

SCRINZI Francesca, Migration, religion and work in comparative perspective: Evangelical 'ethnic churches' in Southern Europe

WEINAR Agnieszka, European emigration governance: Emigration and diaspora policies and discourses in the postcrisis era

EU Fellows

LEHMANN Wilhelm, European Parliament, Empowerment through Representation: The political history of European elections and their institutional impact (from 1 March 2016)

SZÚCS Tamás, European Commission, The transformative power of culture in creating a more inclusive EU (from 1 September 2016)

WILMS Günter, European Commission, Cracks in the Foundations: How can the EU establish that its basic values are at risk? (until 30 June 2016)

Robert Schuman Fellows

BRUNER David, Appalachian State University (Willing to Pay?)

CLOSA Carlos, IPP-CSIC (Global Governance Programme)

FEIGENBAUM Harry, George Washington University (Global Governance Programme)

 $\textbf{FERRARA Pasquale}, (Middle \ East \ Directions \ Programme)$

GRANDE Edgar, Ludwigs-Maximilians-Universität



München (Global Governance Programme)

PAMPEL Fred, University of Colorado Boulder (Willing to Pay?)

VAN PARIJS Philippe, Catholic University of Louvain (Global Governance Programme)

SANAHUJA José, Complutense University of Madrid (Global Governance Programme)

SPANOU Calliope, University of Athens (Global Governance Programme)

SPIRO Peter John, Temple University (Global Governance Programme)

WEBBER Douglas, INSEAD (Global Governance Programme)

WODAK Ruth, Lancaster University (Global Governance Programme)

Visiting Fellows

ANNICCHINO Pasquale, EUI

BARDI Luciano, University of Pisa

BOUSSAGUET Laurie, University of Rouen and Science Po Paris

CICCHI Lorenzo, University of Pisa

DE FEO Alfredo, European Parliament

DEBONO Daniela, Malmö University

DUMBROVSKY Tomas, Yale Law School and Charles University

GARZIA Diego, EUI

GRESKOVITS Béla, Central European University

HEDBERG Masha, EUI

JAEGER William, Oregon State University

KAISER-KAYA Bianca, Istanbul Kemerburgaz University

KIM Hyungyul, Sookmyung Women's University

LANATI Mauro, independent researcher

MAIANI Francesco, University of Lausanne

MARZINOTTO Benedicta, Bruegel and University of Udine

MAVROIDIS Petros, Columbia Law School

MAYBLIN Lucy, University of Sheffield

McCREA Ronan, University College London

NAUMANN Elias, University of Mannheim

PINTO ARENA Maria do Céu, University of Minho

PONZANO Paolo, European Commission (RSC Senior Fellow)

ROSE Richard, University of Aberdeen

TRENZ Hans-Joerg, University of Copenhagen

UMBACH Gaby, EUI and European Parliament

WIESNER Claudia, Philipps-University Marburg

ZANGL Bernhard, Ludwig-Maximilians University Munich

Administrative staff

Academic Administrator:

GOEI Mei Lan

Executive Coordinator:

LINSENMANN Ingo

Project Managers:

CAU Elena

DI BARTOLOMEO Donato

HRISTOVA Ilina

MAZZETTI Claudio

Programme Manager:

ZORN Annika

Communications Specialist:

TORTA Elena

Webmaster:

OTTAVIANO Simone

Administrative Assistants:

BECK Sarah

BERNSTEIN Sarah

BETTIN Valentina

BOURSIER Aurélie

CALDINI Alessandra

CAVALLARI Monique

ELIA Francesca

GIAMBERINI Giorgio

HILTROP Julia

JURIŠEVIĆ Laura

LANFRANCHI Angelika

LYON Christine

MITKA Ioanna

MUSINA Patrizia

SAUGMAN Mia

SPAGNOLI Elisabetta

ST JOHN Sarah

Trainees:

DABROWSKI Jessica

The RSCAS also benefitted from the services of four financial officers and two trainees belonging to Budget and Financial Affairs Service; one computing site-officer and one trainee from ICT Service and porters from the Real Estate and Facilities Service.



ISBN 978-92-9084-487-7 ISSN 2443-6763 doi:10.2870/497028